GEOGRAPHIC NAME	LOCALITY NAME	ORIGIN TEXT
ABBA L	USHER	The theme is Rivers, Creeks and Brooks from the south west of W.A. Reserve Register approval 15/05/1995 file 323/1944 v6 p.928.
ABRAHAMSON MEWS	BUNBURY	Named after John George Abrahamson who was the Harbour Master of the Port of Bunbury in 1901 and also captained the first steam tug in the harbour. He was born in England on 9/3/1848, arrived in Australia aboard the Helena Mena on4-11-1888 and died in Bunbury on 6-4-1918.Reserve Register approval 30 October 1995 file 323/44 v6 p.976.To be used in the Marlston Hill Redevelopment.
ABSOLON ST	CAREY PARK	W.H.Absolon, a tailor aged 20,arrived on the "PARKFIELD" at Australind in 1841.Or could possibly be named after an ex-serviceman of that name who farmed in the Benger area. He was involved in several organisations in Bunbury, and in particular with the R.S.L., before he sold his land and moved with his family to Canada.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg57)
ACACIA ST	BUNBURY	EXT 110381 P559Botanical name-Commonly known as wattle(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg57).
ADAM RD	SOUTH BUNBURY	Possibly named after Henry Joseph Adams, Anglican Archdeacon in Bunbury, was instrumental in setting up school boards in the early 1900's.T .(Ref:File6140/1926pg57)
ALBERT RD	BUNBURY	West side of road in Bunbury locality. Probably named after Albert Blythe who had a small farm in the area. Some claim the street was named after Prince Albert, Queen Victoria's consort.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg57).
ALBERT RD	EAST BUNBURY	West side of road in Bunbury locality. Probably named after Albert Blythe who had a small farm in the area. Some claim the street was named after Prince Albert, Queen Victoria's consort. (Ref:File6140/1926v2pg57).
ALBERT RD	SOUTH BUNBURY	West side of road in Bunbury locality. Probably named after Albert Blythe who had a small farm in the area. Some claim the street was named after Prince Albert, Queen Victoria's consort. (Ref:File6140/1926v2pg57).
ALEXANDER ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Said to be named after Queen Alexandra, wife of Edward V11,eldest son of Queen Victoria. (Ref: File 6140/1926v2pg57).
ALLEN ST	EAST BUNBURY	After Eli Allen who was a pioneer of this area.
ALLNUT CT	DAVENPORT	Was previously in Carey Park changed due to Postal Locality Amendments. John Allnut, his wife Ann and children, arrived on the "TRUSTY" in 1844 at Australind. He was a breeder of cattle and horses, and he founded the Independent Church at Australind. Henton Cottage was named after his family farm in England.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg57).
ALYXIA DR	GLEN IRIS	Wildflower theme, name taken from "Western Australian Plant Names and Their Meanings" by F.A. Sharr (1978). "Alyxia buxifolia", the seabox, grows on exposed coastal cliffs.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg57)
AMBROSE GRN	PELICAN POINT	Ambrose Green was chosen because the subdivision adjoins the Pelican Point golf course subdivision. Ambrose is a type of golf competition used in private gold courses.
ANCHORAGE COVE	BUNBURY	Descriptive name as this road leads to the Yacht Club.
ANN WY	SOUTH BUNBURY	A woman's name, associated with the developers of the area.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg57).
APEX DR	BUNBURY	FORM PT ROE ST Goes to the lookout established by the Apex Club. (Ref:File6140/1926v2pg57).
ARGYLE AV	WITHERS	

ARMANTA DR	CAREY PARK	Named after the ship ,"Armanta", which arrived in Bunbury from England via Cape of Good Hope on 22 September 1843 Bringing much needed supplies and mail to the settlers.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg57).
ARMITAGE ST	BUNBURY	South side of road in East Bunbury locality. Named after William.B.Armitage, a businessman, who carried out a subdivision of land in the area.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg57).
ARMITAGE ST	EAST BUNBURY	South side of road in East Bunbury locality. Named after William.B.Armitage, a businessman, who carried out a subdivision of land in the area.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg57).
ARTHUR ST	BUNBURY	possibly after Arthur trimmer, early settler of the colony (1830's).Or possibly named by Surveyor Ommanney, probably in 1841,in honour of Arthur Wellesley, Duke of Wellington.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg57).
ARUM CNR	GLEN IRIS	Name follows a botanical theme. Reserve Register approval 6 September 1999. Page 118, Ccorres:1560/1994 V1.
ASHBANK GRN	SOUTH BUNBURY	Names of ships that have visited Bunbury over the last 50 years. Reserve Register approval 5/11/1996 corres 323/1944 V7 page 1065.
ASHFORD PL	SOUTH BUNBURY	Named after Thomas Ashford, a shoemaker, arrived on the "Parkfield" in 1841 at Australind. He became an innkeeper in Bunbury with his son.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg57).
ASHROSE DR	WITHERS	PT FORM ASHROSE PL
ATKINS ST	EAST BUNBURY	
AUSDEN ST	CAREY PARK	A.C.Ausden, a builder, was a partner in the firm Ausden Prosser, that owned land and which was responsible for building many homes in the area.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg57).
AUSTIN ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Named after James Gardner Austin who arrived on the "Island Queen " in December 1840.He was in charge of the surveyors for the new settlement of Australind. (Ref:File6140/1926v2pg57).
AUSTRAL PDE	EAST BUNBURY	Meaning south or southern. Possibly from Australind. Formerly called White Road as it had been made from limestone.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg57).
AUSTRALIND BYPA	EAST BUNBURY	
AUSTRALIND BYPA	GLEN IRIS	
AUSTRALIND BYPA	PELICAN POINT	
AUSTRALIND BYPA	VITTORIA	
AVONBANK WY	BUNBURY	Names of ships that have visited Bunbury over the last 50 years. Reserve Register approval 5/11/1996 corres 323/944 V7 page 1065.
BALDOCK ST	BUNBURY	Named after John George Baldock who served on the Bunbury Council from 1888 to 1930. He was Mayor for three terms, 1917-18, 1920 and 1928. (Ref:File6140/1926v2pg57).
BALGORE WY	CAREY PARK	Aboriginal word for a leaf, gumleaf (see page 24 corres 181/54)Also a word from the Noongar language meaning seedling trees.(Ref:File6140/1926pg57).
BALLIOL CT	COLLEGE GROVE	On Public Plan and Index Plan BG30/02.27One of a group of streets in College Grove named on a university theme. Balliol College at Oxford University was founded in 1268.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg56).
BALSA ST	GLEN IRIS	Wildflower theme, name taken from "Western Australian Plant Names and Their Meanings" by F.A. Sharr (1978).

BANDAK RD	CAREY PARK	Bandak is a word from the Noongar language meaning "outside" or "in the open air".(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg56).
BANK ST	PICTON	ROAD FORMERLY IN PICTON JUNCTION, NOW IN PICTON. Said to be named after a developer in the area. (Ref:File6140/1926v2pg56).
BANKSIA ST	BUNBURY	FIRST APP 120779 323/44V4 P530 Botanical name-One of Australia's most spectacular flowering plants and many species are endemic to the South West.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg56).
BANTING ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Named after John Banting, a carpenter and wheelwright in Bunbury in the 1870s and 80s.He was a member of Bunbury Council from 1883-1885 and from 1888-1895.Also name after J.L.Banting who was a Town Clerk from 1929-1935.(Ref:File6140/1926pg56).
BARCLAY ST	EAST BUNBURY	Named after Hugh .R.Barclay, a turner, and his wife Jane arrived at Australind in 1841 on the "PARKFIELD". He left for New South Wales in 1861.Also listed by the Nomenclature Advisory Committee in 1966 as an American Whaler.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg56).
BARNARD ST	DAVENPORT	After Mr.John. E. Barnard in recognition of his long service with the St.John Ambulance Assn. He was secretary and/or driver for a long period, particularly before1939/45 war.
BARNES CR	EAST BUNBURY	Origin supplied by Bunning Bros Pty Ltd who subdivided this land in Sandridge. (See pg.4 File 1664/69v1).Mr George Barnes, a member of Bunnings staff and Clerk- Manager of the Bunbury Branch from 1937-1975.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg56).
BARR RD	CAREY PARK	MR Andrew Thomas Barr, distinguished Councillor from 1966-1969 and President of the Trotting Club.
BARTLEY ST	PICTON	Named after an Ex-Serviceman of the area from the 1914-18 war. ROAD FORMERLY IN PICTON JUNCTION , NOW IN PICTON .
BASILICA PL	PELICAN POINT	Theme is Grand Canals. Basilica is the centre of Venice.
BAUDIN TCE	BUNBURY	Named after "France Australe" (1982) Leslie Marchant, Artlook Books, Perth WA.
BAUHINIA AV	GLEN IRIS	Botanical name-The Bauhinias, or Orchid trees, grow in the warmer areas of countries around the world.(Ref:File6140/1926v2 pg56).
BEACH RD	BUNBURY	Renamed Beach Road but formerly called Swamp Road.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg56).
BEACH RD	SOUTH BUNBURY	Renamed Beach Road but formerly called Swamp Road.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg56).
BEAGLE PL	CAREY PARK	Named after the ship "BEAGLE", a Royal Navy vessel commanded by John Lort Stokes, which arrived in Bunbury in December 1841 to chart Koombana Bay for the first time.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg56).
BEDDINGFIELD ST	DAVENPORT	From "dictionary of western Australians". Pioneer of old Australind settlement
BEDWELL CT	GLEN IRIS	Named after Miss Janet Bedwell (1870-1959) who married Mr Ernest James Wass(1871-1920). The family had a direct link with this land for over 100 years. For more information about the Wass family see WASS STREET
BELCHER ST	CAREY PARK	Henry Thomas Belcher operated a butchering business in Bunbury in the 1890s and owned land from Wikes Crossing towards Picton ,afterwards lived at Waterloo. He was a member of the Dardanup Road Board and secretary of the Waterloo Race Club .Only child killed in World War 1. (Ref.File6140/1926v2pg56).
BELLE ST	WITHERS	Ship theme - "BELLE OF BUNBURY" was a two masted schooner of 42 tons built by James Dagley Gibbs and launched in 1877.She was wrecked in a gale in Cockburn Sound on 7th of April 1877. (Ref.file6140/1926v2pg56).

BENJAMIN ST	WITHERS	David Benjamin, labourer, arrived on the "ILAND QUEEN" in 1840. He was with the first group of surveyors to establish the settlement at Australind. (Ref:File6140/1926pg56).
BENNETT WY	BUNBURY	From Thomas Bennett - A member of a Bunbury family, was a returned serviceman and drove a taxi in the Bunbury area for many years. Extremely well known in the Bunbury area. Verification of spelling is found in the South Western "White Pages" and is supplied from relatives.
BENSON CT	SOUTH BUNBURY	The Benson family were well known in the City of Bunbury. In particular, Frank Benson a primary school headmaster in the 1920s, was considered a worthy citizen and owned land in the area. (Ref:File6140/1926v2pg56).
BERGERSEN CT	CAREY PARK	Named after Mr Edward Gordon Bergersen, a council employee, who contributed to the City of Bunbury. For more information see 754-756 corr 323/44v5reserve register approval 13/3/90 page 757 323/44v5.
BEVERLEY PL	GLEN IRIS	One of the original subdividers of the area
BICKERTON PL	EAST BUNBURY	FORM BICKERTON ST Mr. Arthur Bickton, a member of Bunnings' staff ,was manager of Lyalls Mill near Collie from 1919 - 1939. His son worked for Bunnings in Bunbury. (Ref:File6140/1926v2pg55).
BIESIOT ST	CAREY PARK	Name of a "Wharfie" or Limper on the Bunbury Harbour who was killed at work. Council thought it appropriate to honour his name in the Harbour area. Spelling is verified in the South Western "White Pages".
BIRCH ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Lewis Birch, with his wife and family, arrived in Australind on the "PARKFIELD" in 1841.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg56).
BIRKDALE PL	PELICAN POINT	Golfing theme.
BLACKBOY PATH	GLEN IRIS	Flora theme -Blackboys (Xanthorrhoea Species) occur throughout Australia ,mainly in near-coastal areas, and were used in many ways by the Aboriginal people.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg55).
BLACKWOOD DR	USHER	The theme is Rivers, Creeks and Brooks from the south west of W.A. Reserve Register approval 15/05/1995 file 323/44 v6 p.928.
BLAIR ST	BUNBURY	Formerly part of Railway Parade - resurveyed and named by Surveyor F.K.Thompson in 1965.John Thomas Blair, headmaster of the Central School, came to Bunbury in 1913.After war service he later returned to Bunbury as Inspector of schools. He was Mayor from 1939-1943 and died in1952. (Ref:File6140/1926v2pg55).
BLAIR ST	CAREY PARK	Formerly part of Railway Parade - resurveyed and named by Surveyor F.K.Thompson in 1965.John Thomas Blair, headmaster of the Central School, came to Bunbury in 1913.After war service he later returned to Bunbury as Inspector of schools. He was Mayor from 1939-1943 and died in1952. (Ref:File6140/1926v2pg55).
BLAIR ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Formerly part of Railway Parade - resurveyed and named by Surveyor F.K.Thompson in 1965.John Thomas Blair, headmaster of the Central School, came to Bunbury in 1913.After war service he later returned to Bunbury as Inspector of schools. He was Mayor from 1939-1943 and died in1952. (Ref:File6140/1926v2pg55).
BLUEBUSH RD	GLEN IRIS	Follows locality theme of Western Australian native flora.
BLYTHE ST	EAST BUNBURY	James Blythe, a private in the 21st. Regiment at Murray, came to Australind on his discharge in 1840. He was for a short time a police constable in Bunbury and farmed in the area.(Ref:file6140/1926v2pg.55).
BOAB CT	NO LOCATION	Boab is a native tree found in northern Western Australia and the Northern Territory in rocky areas. It has a very distinctive look, its thick trunk holds root like branches sprouting from the top. Its real roots stay underground and can spread a distance of about 23 metres across. The Boab tree reaches a height of about 20 metres. The botanical name is Ardansonis Gregorii

BOAB CT	SOUTH BUNBURY	Boab is a native tree found in northern Western Australia and the Northern Territory in rocky areas. It has a very distinctive look, its thick trunk holds root like branches sprouting from the top. Its real roots stay underground and can spread a distance of about 23 metres across. The Boab tree reaches a height of about 20 metres. The botanical name is Ardansonis Gregorii
BOLTON ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Mr. E.W.BOLTON subdivided the area known as the Bolton Estate.(Ref.File6140/1926v2pg.55).
BONNEFOI BVD	BUNBURY	Named from "France Australe" (1982) Leslie Marchant, Artlook Books, Perth WA.
BORONIA PL	SOUTH BUNBURY	FIRST APP 1436/69 060571Botanical name-Western Australia plant, of which there are many species in the South West. Some are cultivated to provide oils for the perfume industry.(Ref.file6140/1926v2pg.55).
BORYA BEND	GLEN IRIS	Wildflower theme, name taken from "Western Australian Plant Names And Their Meanings" by F.A. Sharr (1978). "Borya nitida", sometimes called pincushion lily, grows as a small tufted plant near granite boulders. (Ref.File6140/1926v2pg.55).
BOURKE ST	BUNBURY	
BOVELL ST	DAVENPORT	FIRST APP 323/44V2 211168Sir (William) Stewart Bovell, MLA for Sussex from 1947-1950 and for Vasse from 1950-1971, was a Mister from 1959-1971. He was a lay canon at Boniface Cathedral and Life-Governor of the Cathedral Grammar School. (Ref:file6140/1926v2pg.55).
BOYALLA ST	CAREY PARK	Aboriginal word meaning 'The south' (see page 24 corres 181/54)
BOYANUP-PICTON RD	PICTON	
BRAMBLE GR	CAREY PARK	FIRST APP 181/54P121 180277Named after a ship. (Ref.file6140/1926v2pg.55).
BRAND AV	USHER	Sir. David Brand was Premier of Western Australia from 1959-1971. (Ref.file6140/1926v2pg.55).
BRASHAW ST	EAST BUNBURY	
BRAUND ST	BUNBURY	Robert Braund ,a stevedore, owned land between Charles and Moore streets. Council was given permission to build this access road through his property.(Ref.file6140/1926pg.55).
BRAY ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	"Friend Braund", a barber, was a local identity whose shop was a popular meeting place. (Ref.file6140/1926v2pg.55).
BREELYA ENT	GLEN IRIS	Follows locality theme of Western Australian native flora.
BREEN PL	USHER	Mr S. Breen is the Manager of the subdividers Nyabing properties and has been a valued employee for about 20 years. Origin supplied by Payton Finance - seepage 40 corres:323/44v1.
BREND TOR ST	BUNBURY	Henry Stanley's home 'Brendtor", built in the 1890s, was on this site .The house was named after a Scottish location. (Ref.file6140/1926v2pg.55).
BREWERY L	BUNBURY	The Bunbury Brewery Company, which produced beer between 1897-1912, was located at the southern base of Marlston Hill earlier this century. Terrier Brand Pale Ale and Stout were it best -known brews. (Ref.file6140/1926v2pg.55). Access to it was down Brewery Lane which was never made a public road according to our records. Reserve Register approval 30/10/1995 file 323/44 v6 p.976.When approval for this road is undertaken please used "LANE" as the suffix, therefore it becomes "BREWERY LANE" (Brewery road name Lane road suffix). To be used in the Marlston Hill Redevelopment.
BRIGHT ST	CAREY PARK	Nurse Bright conducted a Nursing & Maternity Home in Zoe Street Bunbury for over 20 years in the early 1900's. She was very well known and respected throughout Bunbury and the south west district. (Ref.file6140/1926v2pg.55).

BRITTAIN RD	CAREY PARK	After the Brittain family who gave many years of service to the area. Walter Brittain was a resident in the Bunbury district in the year 1879. (seepage 3 correspondence 1121/63v1)Arthur Ernest Brittain owned land in this area. Also said to be named after William Brittain, "a very old identity", who lived in Bunbury in 1879.(Ref. file6140/1926v2pg.55).
BRITTAIN RD	DAVENPORT	After the Brittain family who gave many years of service to the area. Walter Brittain was a resident in the Bunbury district in the year 1879. (seepage 3 correspondence 1121/63v1)Arthur Ernest Brittain owned land in this area. Also said to be named after William Brittain, "a very old identity", who lived in Bunbury in 1879.(Ref. file6140/1926v2pg.55).
BRITTEN ST	EAST BUNBURY	Origin supplied by Bunning Bros. Pty. Ltd. (see page 4 corres 1664/69v1)After Mr R. J. Britten a director of the company and at the time Manager of South West Production. With the company for over 40 years and was Manager for a long time of the Donnelly River Mill.
BROADWAY	PELICAN POINT	Broadway was chosen because this road will link Estuary Drive and Old Coast Road. It was felt that Broadway is appropriate for a link road.
BROWN ST	BUNBURY	Thomas Brown ,a long -time resident, owned land in this locality. (Ref.file6140/1926v2pg55).
BRUCE ST	EAST BUNBURY	Origin suppled by Bunning Bros. Pty. Ltd. who subdivided land in Sandridge. (see page 4 corres 1664/69v1)After Mr Bruce Johnston a director of Bunning Timber Holdings who was a senior member of staff for 50 years. (Ref.file6140/1926v2pg.55).
BRYANT CL	EAST BUNBURY	Origin supplied by Bunning Bros Pty Ltd. Named after, Ben Bryant, the Managing Director at the time who had been a member of staff for 40 years (see page 4 corres 1664/69v1),&(Ref.file6140/1926v2pg.55).
BRYANT ST	EAST BUNBURY	Origin supplied by Bunning Bros Pty Ltd Named after, Ben Bryant ,the Managing Director at the time who had been a member of staff for 40 years. (See page 4 corres 1664/69v1),&(Ref.file6140/1926v2pg.55).
BUNNING BVD	EAST BUNBURY	Origin supplied by Bunning Bros. Pty. Ltdobviously after its Bunbury Branch. Bunning Brothers, long established timber and general merchants, subdivided the land in this area. (Ref.file6140/1926v2pg.55).
BURNELL ST	PICTON	Named after an Ex-Serviceman of the area from the 1914-18 war. ROAD FORMERLY IN PICTON JUNCTION , NOW IN PICTON .
BURT ST	EAST BUNBURY	Septimus Burt, lawyer, politician and grazier, was Attorney General from 1890- 1897.(Ref.file6140/1926v2pg54).
BUSHELL ST	CAREY PARK	Mr Walter Bushell was a Minster of the Church of England in the 1940's. He was one of the partners owning land in the area. (Ref.file6140/1926v2pg.54).
BUSSELL HWY	CAREY PARK	The Bussell Highway, from Busselton to Augusta, was officially named when it appeared in the Government Gazette of April 8, 1932. The name was the initiative of the Premier, Sir James Mitchell, who thought that as Busselton was celebrating its centenary on that day, the road might fittingly be named the "Bussell Highway". In early 1932 the Main Roads Board completed construction of the road between Busselton and Augusta, "a distance of about 60 miles, and a very fine highway" The Secretary of the Premier's Department wrote to the Under Secretary for Lands on March 30 1932, proposing approval of Sir James suggestion, and arrangement of the approval in such a manner that a telegram would be sent on April 8 announcing this to the local people for the first time. After consulting with Dr Battye that the Bussell name was a good choice, the name was approved by the Minister for Lands, and appeared in the gazette of 8 April The April gazettal renamed the portion of Quindalup Road from the western boundary of the Busselton Municipality to the "turn-off" in Sussex Location2, and then named the road which headed south westerly via Vasse Siding, Carbunup Bridge,

		Cowamerup, and Margaret River to Augusta. In 1943 a proposal was put to the Nomenclature Advisory Committee "that the Bussell Highway, which runs from Augusta to Busselton, be extended to the junction of the main Busselton Road with the South Western Highway at Picton. In 1946 the four local governments that the proposal affected, Bunbury Municipality, Bunbury Road Board, Capel Road Board and Sussex Road Board were all contacted for support for the proposal. The Bunbury Road Board and Sussex Road Board agreed to the proposal, but Capel wished it to be named Roberts Highway, after a pioneer, and Bunbury Municipality would not support renaming Spencer Street and Forrest Avenue, so suggested the name terminate at the Municipal boundary. In July 1946 the proposal was supported by the Nomenclat and submitted to the Minister. Following the Minister's approval, the gazettal of the extension of the name took place in 13 September 1946.The gazettal notice renames Bunbury Road and Vasse Road, and in the Busselton Townsite, portion of Queen Street, portion of Albert Street and Causeway Road. The changes in the Townsite were never implemented.
BUSSELL HWY	COLLEGE GROVE	The Bussell Highway, from Busselton to Augusta, was officially named when it appeared in the Government Gazette of April 8, 1932. The name was the initiative of the Premier, Sir James Mitchell, who thought that as Busselton was celebrating its centenary on that day, the road might fittingly be named the "Bussell Highway". In early 1932 the Main Roads Board completed construction of the road between Busselton and Augusta, "a distance of about 60 miles, and a very fine highway" The Secretary of the Premier's Department wrote to the Under Secretary for Lands on March 30 1932, proposing approval of Sir James suggestion, and arrangement of the approval in such a manner that a telegram would be sent on April 8 announcing this to the local people for the first time. After consulting with Dr Battye that the Bussell name was a good choice, the name was approved by the Minister for Lands, and appeared in the gazette of 8 April The April gazettal renamed the portion of Quindalup Road from the western boundary of the Busselton, Municipality to the "turn-off" in Sussex Location2, and then named the road which headed south westerly via Vasse Siding, Carbunup Bridge, Cowamerup, and Margaret River to Augusta. In 1943 a proposal was put to the Nomenclature Advisory Committee "that the Bussell Highway, which runs from Augusta to Busselton, be extended to the junction of the main Busselton Road with the South Western Highway at Picton. In 1946 the four local governments that the proposal affected, Bunbury Municipality, Bunbury Road Board, Capel Road Board and Sussex Road Board were all contacted for support for the proposal. The Bunbury Road Board and Sussex Road Board agreed to the proposal, but Capel wished it to be named Roberts Highway, after a pioneer, and Bunbury Municipality would not support renaming Spencer Street and Forrest Avenue, so suggested the name terminate at the Municipal boundary. In July 1946 the proposal was supported by the Nomenclat and submitted to the Minister. Following the Minister's approval, the gaze

BUSSELL HWY	SOUTH BUNBURY	The Bussell Highway, from Busselton to Augusta, was officially named when it appeared in the Government Gazette of April 8, 1932. The name was the initiative of the Premier, Sir James Mitchell, who thought that as Busselton was celebrating its centenary on that day, the road might fittingly be named the "Bussell Highway". In early 1932 the Main Roads Board completed construction of the road between Busselton and Augusta, "a distance of about 60 miles, and a very fine highway" The Secretary of the Premier's Department wrote to the Under Secretary for Lands on March 30 1932, proposing approval of Sir James suggestion, and arrangement of the approval in such a manner that a telegram would be sent on April 8 announcing this to the local people for the first time. After consulting with Dr Battye that the Bussell name was a good choice, the name was approved by the Minister for Lands, and appeared in the gazette of 8 April The April gazettal renamed the portion of Quindalup Road from the western boundary of the Busselton Municipality to the "turn-off" in Sussex Location2, and then named the road which headed south westerly via Vasse Siding, Carbunup Bridge, Cowamerup, and Margaret River to Augusta. In 1943 a proposal was put to the Nomenclature Advisory Committee "that the Bussell Highway, which runs from Augusta to Busselton, be extended to the junction of the proposal affected, Bunbury Municipality, Bunbury Road Board, Capel Road Board and Sussex Road Board were all contacted for support for the proposal. The Bunbury Road Board and Sussex Road Board agreed to the proposal, but Capel wished it to be named Forrest Avenue, so suggested the name terminate at the Municipal boundary. In July 1946 the proposal was supported by the Nomenclat and submitted to the Minister. Following the Minister's approval, the gazettal of the extension of the name took place in 13 September 1946.The gazettal notice renames Bunbury Road and Vasse Road, and in the Busselton Townsite, portion of Queen Street, portion of Albert Street and Caus
BUSSELL HWY	USHER	The Bussell Highway, from Busselton to Augusta, was officially named when it appeared in the Government Gazette of April 8, 1932. The name was the initiative of the Premier, Sir James Mitchell, who thought that as Busselton was celebrating its centenary on that day, the road might fittingly be named the "Bussell Highway". In early 1932 the Main Roads Board completed construction of the road between Busselton and Augusta, "a distance of about 60 miles, and a very fine highway" The Secretary of the Premier's Department wrote to the Under Secretary for Lands on March 30 1932, proposing approval of Sir James suggestion, and arrangement of the approval in such a manner that a telegram would be sent on April 8 announcing this to the local people for the first time. After consulting with Dr Battye that the Bussell name was a good choice, the name was approved by the Minister for Lands, and appeared in the gazette of 8 April The April gazettal renamed the portion of Quindalup Road from the western boundary of the Busselton Municipality to the "turn-off" in Sussex Location2, and then named the road which headed south westerly via Vasse Siding, Carbunup Bridge, Cowamerup, and Margaret River to Augusta. In 1943 a proposal was put to the Nomenclature Advisory Committee "that the Bussell Highway, which runs from Augusta to Busselton, be extended to the junction of the main Busselton Road with the South Western Highway at Picton. In 1946 the four local governments that the proposal affected, Bunbury Municipality, Bunbury Road Board, Capel Road Board and Sussex Road Board were all contacted for support for the proposal. The Bunbury Road Board and Sussex Road Board agreed to the proposal, but Capel wished it to be named Roberts Highway, after a pioneer, and Bunbury Municipality would not support renaming Spencer Street and Forrest Avenue, so suggested the name terminate at the

		Municipal boundary. In July 1946 the proposal was supported by the Nomenclat and submitted to the Minister. Following the Minister's approval, the gazettal of the extension of the name took place in 13 September 1946.The gazettal notice renames Bunbury Road and Vasse Road, and in the Busselton Townsite, portion of Queen Street, portion of Albert Street and Causeway Road. The changes in the Townsite were never implemented.
BUSSELL HWY	WITHERS	The Bussell Highway, from Busselton to Augusta, was officially named when it appeared in the Government Gazette of April 8, 1932. The name was the initiative of the Premier, Sir James Mitchell, who thought that as Busselton was celebrating its centenary on that day, the road might fittingly be named the "Bussell Highway". In early 1932 the Main Roads Board completed construction of the road between Busselton and Augusta, "a distance of about 60 miles, and a very fine highway" The Secretary of the Premier's Department wrote to the Under Secretary for Lands on March 30 1932, proposing approval of Sir James suggestion, and arrangement of the approval in such a manner that a telegram would be sent on April 8 announcing this to the local people for the first time. After consulting with Dr Battye that the Bussell name was a good choice, the name was approved by the Minister for Lands, and appeared in the gazette of 8 April The April gazettal renamed the portion of Quindalup Road from the western boundary of the Busselton Municipality to the "turn-off" in Sussex Location2, and then named the road which headed south westerly via Vasse Siding, Carbunup Bridge, Cowamerup, and Margaret River to Augusta. In 1943 a proposal was put to the Nomenclature Advisory Committee "that the Bussell Highway, which runs from Augusta to Busselton, be extended to the junction of the proposal affected, Bunbury Municipality, Bunbury Road Board, Capel Road Board ang Sussex Road Board agreed to the proposal, but Capel wished it to be named Roberts Highway, after a pioneer, and Bunbury Municipality would not support renaming Spencer Street and Forrest Avenue, so suggested the name terminate at the Municipal boundary. In July 1946 the proposal was supported by the Nomenclat and submitted to the Minister. Following the Minister's approval, the gazettal of the extension of the name took place in 13 September 1946.The gazettal notice renames Bunbury Road and Vasse Road, and in the Busselton Townsite, portion of Queen Street, portion of Albert Stre
BUSWELL ST	EAST BUNBURY	Commemorates the late J. Buswell who arrived in Western Australia as an expiree in 1855 and who owned the property at one time. He also built many roads in the area. A descendent, W. T.Buswell, was a contractor and owned land in the area. Three members of the family were councillors between 1907-1971. (Ref.file6140/1926v2pg.54).
BYTHORNE PL	EAST BUNBURY	Is the name of the farming property owned by the Goyder family who have been on that property for 25 years. Reserve register approval 21/9/89 page 741 323/44v5(Ref.file6140/1926v2pg.54).
CALADENIA WY	GLEN IRIS	Wildflower theme - "Caladenias" are spider orchids. Name taken from "Western Australia Plant Names and their meanings" by F.A.Sharr (1978). (Ref.file6140/1926v2pg.54).

CALGARET ST	CAREY PARK	The late Mr.Henry Calgaret was respected member of the Bunbury aboriginal community. He was born in 1918 and died in1976, an inspiration to his people. (Ref. file6140/1926v2pg.54).
CAMBRIDGE CR	EAST BUNBURY	Commemorates Rev.J.R.Wollaston's attendance at Christ's College, Cambridge where he studied theology. (Ref.file6140/1926v2pg54).
CAMPBELL WY	DAVENPORT	John Alex Campbell was born in Spalding S.A. on 18-06-1888. He enlisted in the AIF on 4/9/1914 at Bunbury. His complete war record at page 791 in file 323/44 v6. He was killed in action on 28-12-1917 in Belgium and his name appears on a war memorial in Bunbury.
CANNING ST	WITHERS	
CANNON PL	SOUTH BUNBURY	Early settlers of the area and original owners of the land
CANTWELL CT	EAST BUNBURY	After Ken Cantwell, an employer of the Bunbury water board for over forty years(Ref.file6140/1926v2).
CAPORN ST	EAST BUNBURY	H.Caporn was a member of the Council from 1882-1888 and 1889-1890.Could also be named after F.S. Caporn who was a Councillor from 1894-1895. (Ref.file6140/1926v2pg54).
CAREY ST	BUNBURY	Named after Nicholas Carey who arrived in the Colony in 1835. This street was named in the1840's, so it was not named, as is commonly thought, after Thomas Campbell Carey, one of the Colony's early surveyors, who surveyed the northern part of the townsite of Bunbury. T.C.Carey did not arrive in the Colony until 1862. (Ref.file6140/1926v2pg.54).
CARLSON PL	USHER	Mr Roy Carlson settled in Bunbury approx. 1923. Was involved in various business ventures and devoted considerable time to sporting activities both as competitor and administrator. Reserve register approval 20/03/1984 page 649 corres 323/44v5.
CARMODY PL	BUNBURY	Warwick.J.Carmody was a Town Clerk from 1965 to 1983.
CAROB ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Tree theme-The carob tree, a member of the pea family ,is native to the eastern Mediterranean region and mature carob trees grow on the verge of the street. (Ref.file6140/1926v2pg.54).
CARR PL	USHER	John Horatio Carr (Dec.), who came to Bunbury from Melbourne in 1894, was an apothecary and dentist .He was a Councillor (intermittently) June 1900-November 1910.(Ref.file6140/1926v2pg.54).Reserve Register approval 7/12/1992 file 323/1944v6pg.868.Road formerly in Withers now in Usher.
CARUSO ST	GLEN IRIS	Mr Joseph Caruso, the son of Victor (Vic) Caruso provided details of his fathers' involvement in the development of Bunbury in the 1960's. Mr Caruso formed Caruso Bulldozing Company in 1950. During the 1960's, his company worked with Public Works Department, Main Roads Department, Bunbury City Council (inc industrial area), Robertson Drive, re-alignment of Bunbury Timber Jetty with earth and rock fill. Other projects were the Preston River Diversion, Collie and Preston River earthworks, Crosslands estate, hay Park, Laporte Titanium and extensive agricultural clearing and water catchment works in all South Western regions. Mr Caruso died in an accident at Hay Park State Housing project.
CASSIA PL	GLEN IRIS	Flora theme.
CASTLE ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Castle & Jarvis was a firm of brick makers in Bunbury in the 1890's.(Ref.file6140/1926v2pg.54).
CASUARINA DR	BUNBURY	Road leads to Point Casuarina which was named after the schooner "Casuarina", supportship to the "Geographe", the ship of Captain Baudin. Point Casuarina was sighted in 1803.The other extremity of Geographe Bay is named after the other ship, the "Naturaliste". (Ref.file6140/1926v2pg.54).
CATHERINE CT	EAST BUNBURY	

CAVENDISH GRN	COLLEGE GROVE	The name is drawn from University Colleges at Cambridge University (source: The World of Learning, Eurpoa Publications Ltd London 1989).
CELOSIA WY	GLEN IRIS	Wildflower theme name taken from "Western Australia Plant Names and their meanings" by F.A.Sharr (1978).Celosias are sometimes called Cockscombs. Ref.file6140/1926v2pg.54).
CENTENARY RD	COLLEGE GROVE	It is unclear which centenary is referred to, but it is thought to be the centenary of the foundation of Bunbury. (Ref.file6140/1926v2pg.54).Road is within City of Bunbury - locality of North Boyanup (Shire of Capel) has been added to allow for addressing of properties on south side of road.
CENTENARY RD	DAVENPORT	It is unclear which centenary is referred to, but it is thought to be the centenary of the foundation of Bunbury. (Ref.file6140/1926v2pg.54).Road is within City of Bunbury - locality of North Boyanup (Shire of Capel) has been added to allow for addressing of properties on south side of road.
CENTENARY RD	USHER	It is unclear which centenary is referred to, but it is thought to be the centenary of the foundation of Bunbury. (Ref.file6140/1926v2pg.54).Road is within City of Bunbury - locality of North Boyanup (Shire of Capel) has been added to allow for addressing of properties on south side of road.
CHADD CT	USHER	Thomas Patrick Chadd started a retail store in Stirling Street named Chadd & Whitty, in partnership with his cousin Benjamin Whitty, in 1908. The Red Mill Store was adopted in 1927. Members of his family lived there and ran the store until 1994. (Ref.file6140/1926v2pg.54). Reserve register approval 5/6/90 page 768 323/44v5.
CHAMPION ST	WITHERS	HMS "Champion" was a colonial schooner used in trading along the coast of Western Australia and in the Indian Ocean. It brought mail and essential supplies to the early settlers before it was withdrawn from service in 1847.In1838,under the command of Lieutenant R.A.Bull, and with Governor Stirling aboard ,it brought John Scott, his wife, two sons and servants ,with pigs, poultry, farm equipment and furniture, to start the first farm in the area at Eelup. (Ref.file6140/1926v2pg.54).
CHARLES ST	BUNBURY	Originally a narrow lane owned by Charles little Hastie who had a number of disputes over access and ownership with Charles Spencer. When the street was widened and lengthened it was named after both men. (Ref.file6140/1926v2pg.53).
CHARTERHOUSE CL	EAST BUNBURY	Rev.J.R.Wollaston's grandfather and father taught at Charterhouse School in England and he was a student there. He called his first house at Picton "Charterhouse" and he made appoint of drinking a health on 12th December to its founder Thomas Sultan whose bequest in 1611 had established the school. (Ref.file 6140/1926v2pg53).
CHARTERHOUSE ST	CAREY PARK	Named after Wollaston's school
CHRISTCHURCH PL	COLLEGE GROVE	University College at Oxford. Reserve Register approval 07/12/1992 in file 323/1944 V6 page 868.Public Plan and Index Plan BG30/02.27
CHURCHILL DR	SOUTH BUNBURY	Name from former Vickery Estate after British war time leaders by the very patriotic Mr.Vickery. (Ref.file6140/1926v2pg).
CIARA ST	CAREY PARK	Said to be named after a ship wreck. (Ref file6140/1926v2pg53).
CINGALESE CL	CAREY PARK	Named after shipwrecks. FIRST APP 181/54P121 180277Probably refers to the "Cingalese", a barque of 366 tons that was driven ashore in Koombana Bay by a northwest gale on 18th June1887.The ship's bell was loaned to the Bunbury High School where it was used for some years. (Ref.file6140/1926v2pg53).
CLARE ROW	COLLEGE GROVE	The name is drawn from University Colleges at Cambridge University (source: 'The World of Learning' Europa Publications Ltd London 1989).

CLARKE ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Ephraim Mayo Clarke, a prominent businessman and Councillor and Mayor between 1876 and 1908,owned 20 acres fronting this street and he planted grape vines there. His father Ephraim Clarke had arrived at Australind on the "PARKFIELD" in 1841. His son George Ephraim Clarke was a Councillor and Mayor between 1906 and 1924. (Ref.file6140/1926v2pg53).
CLARKE ST E	CAREY PARK	
CLAUGHTON WY	GLEN IRIS	The name is to honour a previous Planning Manager of the City of Bunbury, Mr Bruce Claughton (now deceased), who was instrumental in assisting in the negotiations and town planning for the site where the new road is situated. He was a well respected man for his part in the development of Bunbury and Glen Iris.
CLEMATIS L	GLEN IRIS	Flora theme. Reserve Register approval 25/11/1991 in 2582/1986 V1 page 19.
CLEMENTS ST	DAVENPORT	Original owner of land. Possibly a real estate agent involved in the development of the area. (Ref:File6140/1926v2pg53
CLEWLOW CT	WITHERS	Charles Clewlow, aged 23 ,arrived at Australind on the "PARKFIELD" in 1841.He left for the Eastern Colonies in 1853 on the "QUEEN OF THE NETHERLANDS" but fell overboard and was lost at sea. It is thought that he was subject to fits.(Ref.file6140/1926v2pg53).
CLIFFORD ST	DAVENPORT	War Veteran.
CLIFTON ST	BUNBURY	Possibly named after Marshall Waller Clifton who was Chief Commissioner of the Western Australian Company responsibly for the settlement of Australind. He arrived with his wife and 11 of his children on the "PARKFIELD" in 1841. Later he and many of his descendants farmed in the area. (Ref.file6140/1926v2pg.53).
CLYDE ST	CAREY PARK	Ship appertaining to history of Bunbury. Possibly named after the "CLYDE" which arrived in Fremantle in May 1863 with 150 passengers and 320 convicts. (Ref.file6140/1926v2pg.53).
COBBLESTONE ST	BUNBURY	
COLLEGE ROW	SOUTH BUNBURY	Possibly so named because of the number of schools in the area and is actually the access to the college. (Ref.file6140/1926pg53).
COLLINSVILLE WY	USHER	The subdividers are" inter alia" sheep farmers and the name refers to the strain of merino sheep they have always had - origin supplied by Payton Finance - see page 40 corres:323/44v1. Road formerly in Withers, now in Usher.
COLUMBA ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Possibly named after one of the Saints of the Catholic Church. The church subdivided the land. (Ref.file6140/1926pg.53).
COLUMBINE TCE	GLEN IRIS	Flora Theme - Columbines belongs to the "Aquilegia" family.
COMET ST	WITHERS	Ships/Coastal vessels used in early days of the State. Possibly named after a ship or shipwreck. (Ref.file6140/1926v2pg53).
CONSTITUTION ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Possibly named because the area was surveyed during the period when the State was seeking responsible government and a new constitution. (Ref File 6140/1926 V2 - Pg 53).
COOKE ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Name of ship
COOTE PL	USHER	Possibly named after John Gordon Coote who was a Councillor between 1963 and 1967. (Ref.file6140/1926pg52).
CORAL ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Possibly named after a woman's name associated with the developers of the area.(Ref.file6140/1926v2pg52).
CORANA ST	CAREY PARK	Possibly named after a ship or shipwreck. (Ref.file6140/1926v2pg52).

CORKWOOD ST	GLEN IRIS	Follows locality theme of Western Australian native flora.
CORNELL CR	SOUTH BUNBURY	Possibly named after John Cornell who developed a caravan park on the north shore in the 1950s and was active in the tourism industry. (Ref.file6140/1926v2pg52).
CORNWALL ST	BUNBURY	Possibly named to commemorate the Duke of Cornwall or the County of Cornwell, but local associations with the name have not been established. (Ref.file6140/1926v2pg52).
COSTELLO CT	USHER	John Costello - Councillor December 1871 - 1880.Reserve Register approval 7/12/1992 File 323/1944 V6 P868.Road formerly in Withers now in Usher.
COUSINS AV	USHER	
COVERLEY ST	EAST BUNBURY	Origin supplied by Bunnings Bros. Pty. Ltd. Mr. Ruben John (Rube) Coverley was for many years the Manager of the Lyalls Mill near Collie. Died in 1961 while still an employee of the Company.(Ref.file6140/1926v2pg52).
CRADDOCK PL	SOUTH BUNBURY	Louis John Craddock, Councillor December 1930-1933 Died March 1952.Reserve Register approval 07/12/1992 file 323/1944 v6 p.868.
CRAIGIE ST	DAVENPORT	Mrs Craigie, late of Thomas St. Bunbury, played a large part in the social welfare of Bunbury. Member of many organisations such as C.W.A., Red Cross, War Patriotic Fund Activities, Church worker & War Group. (See page 183 corres:323/1944v2). (Ref.file6140/1926v2pg.52).
CRAMPTON AV	USHER	William Crampton was a prominent early landowner in the district (arrived Diadem 1842)
CRANBROOK WY	USHER	
CRAVEN CT	WITHERS	ENGINE DRIVER BUNBURY RAIL DEPOT-SEE P78
CREEK ST	EAST BUNBURY	Possibly named because it follows the line of a creek that used to drain the surrounding area into the Inlet before the City developed. (Ref.file6140/1926pg52).
CREWS CT	WITHERS	GUARD-BUNBURY RAIL DEPOT-SEE P78
CRIMP WY	WITHERS	Mr Crimp - a past resident of Bunbury who contributed considerable voluntary effort to the establishment of the District Library in the 1950's and 1960's.reserve register approval 14/3/79 page 509 corres 323/44v4.
CROSS ST	BUNBURY	Possibly named because this street was originally much shorter and formed a cross with Oakley Street. Or possibly some claim that the street was named after William Cross, a Councillor from 1963-1969. (Ref.file6140/1926v2pg52).
CROWEA ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Possibly flower theme - Croweas grow in moist peaty soils in the South West.(Ref.file6140/1926v2pg.52).
CROWHURST WY	BUNBURY	
CUMMINS PL	SOUTH BUNBURY	C.F.Cummins - Councillor November 1890 - November 1892.Reserve Register approval 07/12/1992 file 323/1944 v6 p.868.
CUSWORTH DR	GLEN IRIS	Named after the late Mr Cyril Cusworth. Mr Cusworth worked in the railways and was transferred to Bunbury in 1946. During his first few years in Bunbury he helped establish the Bunbury Football Club and was awarded life membership. He was one of the first volunteers in the St Johns Ambulance Service and was also a member of the Masonic Lodge. He later worked for Dorsett Motors as Service Manager until retirement. Mr Cyril Cusworth was first a family man, but was always willing to help other in need. He gained respect in the community for his honesty, integrity and hard work.

DALHOUSIE ST	CAREY PARK	SHIPS & CAPTAINS FIRST APP 181/54P121 180277Possibly named after the "LORD DALHOUSIE" which arrived in Fremantle in December 1863 with 89 passengers and 270 convicts. The Rev.Joseph Withers, who later became Colonial Chaplain in Bunbury, was chaplain on the ship. (Ref.file6140/1926v2pg.52).
DAPHNE RD	GLEN IRIS	Wildflower theme, name taken from "Western Australian Plant Names and Their Meanings" by F.A.Sharr (1978).Daphne are evergreen shrubs grown for their fragrant flowers.(Ref.file6140/1926v2p52).
DARWIN WY	COLLEGE GROVE	Name drawn from University Colleges at Cambridge University (source: 'The World of Learning' Eurpoa Publications Ltd, London 1989.reserve register approval 30/4/1996 page 1029 corres 323/44v6.
DAVENPORT WY	WITHERS	Possibly named after Ronald George Davenport who was Assistant Town Clerkin the 1940's to 1950's and a Councillor from 1963-1969.(Ref.file6140/1926v2p52).
DAVIE ST	PICTON	Rd No.16817Named after a prominent citizen of this area. ROAD FORMERLY IN PICTON JUNCTION , NOW IN PICTON .
DAWSON PL	SOUTH BUNBURY	
DEAN PL	SOUTH BUNBURY	FIRST APP 1121/63 280668
DELAPORTE WY	CAREY PARK	After Tom Delaporte who arrived in W.A. at the turn of the century and was an ex Councillor for Bunbury. Noted for his achievements in football. Reserve register approval 31/7/86 page 695 corres 323/44v5
DENNING RD	EAST BUNBURY	Possibly named after Herbert Denning, a dairy farmer, who had a large milk round. He owned land in this area and was a member of the Roads Board in 1949.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg52).
DERMER PL	USHER	G.W. Dermer, Councillor December 1912 - August 1913.Reserve Register approval 7/12/1992 in File 323/1944 V6 P868.Road formerly in Withers now in Usher.
DETTMAN DR	COLLEGE GROVE	After a former Director of Education- Mr Harry Dettman -instrumental in having Technical School placed in Bunbury.
DEVONSHIRE ST	WITHERS	Possibly named after the "Devonshire", a schooner carrying goods and passengers along the coast. She was wrecked near Fremantle in June 1842 in a gale. Rev.Wollaston noted in his dairy that all drowned, master, mate, one man and a boy, and their passenger William Kernot Shenton. "A solitary dog" was the only survivor.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg52).
DICKEN PL	USHER	
DILLON ST	CAREY PARK	Possibly named after a very early family who had a close association with Bunbury. Richard Dillon ,who arrived in Fremantle on the "SOPHIA" in 1850,farmed at Dardanup. Thomas Joseph Dillon was a Councillor from 1978 to 1981.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg52).Reserve Register approval 7/7/1986pg692.Corr.File323/44v5.
DIXON ST	CAREY PARK	Sarah Dixon was one of Bunbury's old residents, running a business there on the death of her first husband. For 40 years she was loved and respected by the townsfolk particularly for her benevolent works visiting patients at hospitals, seamens missions and other charitable organisations.
DODSON RD	DAVENPORT	Mr & Mrs Dodson, late of Picton Crescent, were outstanding citizens of Bunbury, involved in community work. After Mr Dodson passed away, his wife moved to the Metropolitan area. (Seepage 183 corres:323/1944v2)(AlsoRef:File6140/1926v2pg15) ROAD FORMERLY IN PICTON JUNCTION, NOW IN PICTON

DODSON RD	GLEN IRIS	Mr & Mrs Dodson, late of Picton Crescent, were outstanding citizens of Bunbury, involved in community work. After Mr Dodson passed away, his wife moved to the Metropolitan area. (Seepage 183 corres:323/1944v2)(AlsoRef:File6140/1926v2pg15) ROAD FORMERLY IN PICTON JUNCTION, NOW IN PICTON
DONNELLY AV	USHER	The theme is Rivers, Creeks and Brooks from the south west of W.A.Reserve Register approval 15/05/1995 file 323/1944 v6 p.928.
DOOLAN ST	CAREY PARK	Named after Lady Bunbury's personal maid Maria Doolan (page 78 corres 181/54)
DORIS ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Possibly named after Fraenkel's daughter, Doris.Fraenkel and Weiss were the subdividers of this area. (Ref:File6140/1926v2pg51).
DOUGLAS ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Possibly a Christian name but the association with the area is not known.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg51).
DOWNING ST	CAREY PARK	
DROSERA CRSS	GLEN IRIS	Wildflower theme, name taken from "Western Australian Plant Names and Their Meanings" by F.A.Sharr (1978).Droseras, often called sundews, are carnivorous plants that grow in very poor, acid soils. (Ref: File6140/1926v2pg51).
DRYANDRA CT	PICTON	Flora theme. Reserve Register approval 25/11/1991 in 2582/1986V1 page 19.The name Dryandra is a species of native bush in W.A. of which there are many types.
DRYSDALE PL	EAST BUNBURY	FIRST APP 1664/69P46 160278
DUDLEY DR	USHER	
DUNBARTON WY	WITHERS	FIRST APP 1436/69 170671After County Dunbarton, Scotland.
DUNCAN WY	EAST BUNBURY	SCOTTISH SHIP BUILDER
DUNSTAN ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Name of Ship
DWYER ST	EAST BUNBURY	Origin supplied by Bunning Bros Pty Ltd (see page 4 corres 1664/69V1)Mr Wilfred Dwyer, now retired, was Manager of Yornup Mill and senior member of the staff. Had begun work with the company about 45 years ago.
DYINDA ST	CAREY PARK	Aboriginal word from the Noongar language meaning a species of a possum. (see page 24 corres 181/54v1).(Also Ref:File6140/1926v2pg51).
EADES ST	GLEN IRIS	ROAD FORMERLY IN PICTON JUNCTION, NOW IN PICTON. Road formerly in Picton now in Glen Iris. Possibly named after the Eades family who owned land in this area.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg51).
EASTMAN AV	USHER	Possibly named after K.M.Eastman ,a councillor from 1898 to 1906.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg51).
ECCLESTONE ST	CAREY PARK	
ECCLESTONE ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	
EDEN ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	A street in the former Vickery Estate. Possibly named after a British war time leader by Mr.Vickery who was very patriotic.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg51).
EDNIE ST	BUNBURY	Possibly a Christian name but association with the area is not known.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg51).
EDWARD ST	BUNBURY	Possibly named after Edward VII who was King at the time the land was surveyed. (Ref:File6140/1926v2pg51).
EEDLE ST	CAREY PARK	Possibly named after David Eedle, who arrived in Fremantle on the "SIMON TAYLOR' with his wife and son in1842, and farmed at Australind, Brunswick and Bunbury. He was Town Trust Chairman from1867 to 1870. His daughter, Emily, became first headmistress of Bunbury Girls' School in 1871. (Ref:File6140/1926v2pg51).

EELUP RTY	EAST BUNBURY	Site of the original Eelup Homestead. 'Eelup' originally applied to the hold-ings of the Scott family acquired 4th January 1839.Additional information on the meaning of Eelup supplied by Brendon Kelly, Department of Environment, Bunbury, 17/05/2004Eelup, Elaap, i-lap, The name the Scotts (first Bunbury farmers) gave to their farm on the banks of the Preston River. There is no word beginning with 'ee' in Noongar and I believe Eelup is actually derived from Beelya / Beelyup or Bilya / Bilyup or Beela / Beelup essentially Beela being a river (any river) and the Beelup being the river people. I suggest that the B was left off as the settlers 'heard' the Aboriginal sound as B-eelup with the B not being picked up (remember that the settlers themselves had broad accents and were listening to a strange and new language). So the Beela (river) people or Beelup became the Eelup. "Our immediately at the entrance of the Inlet up to the River Preston". Clifton M.W. 1841. Letterbook No 1 pages 313-316"the country around Port Leschenault, Koombana Bay - where Bunbury now stands in the district of Wellington, Western Australia". "The back country here in the years 1841-43 was known to the natives as i-lap". Roth, W.E. 1902. Notes Of Savage Life In The Early Days Of Western Australian Settlement, Proceedings of the Royal Society of Queensland. "Frequent references deriving from this time period (1840-43) to the people from the area north of Bunbury to south of the Preston River as a distinct group called the Elaap" Gerritsen R. 1998. Early Records of the Wardandi Language. John Scott and family were the first pioneers in the Bunbury district, establishing a farm where the Eelup Roundabout is now located.http://www.justsouth.com.au/public/pages/history_and_heritage.htm 2003
ELATA CT	GLEN IRIS	Botanical theme Reserve register approval 6/9/99 page 118 corres 1560/94v1
ELIOT ST	BUNBURY	Possibly named after George Eliot ,who arrived on the "PARMELIA" in1829 when only 12 yrs. old, a resident magistrate in Bunbury from 1840 until 1870.(Ref;File6140/1926v2pg51).
ELIZABETH CR	SOUTH BUNBURY	named after Mrs Elizabeth Hutchinson, an early pioneer of the area
ELMBANK CL	SOUTH BUNBURY	Names of ships that have visited Bunbury over the last 50 years. Reserve Register approval 5/11/1996 corres 323/944 V5 page 1065.
ELVEY PL	USHER	
EPACRIS ELBOW	PELICAN POINT	Flora theme. Reserve Register approval 25/11/1991 in 2582/1986 V1. p.19.
ERICA ENT	GLEN IRIS	Botanical theme-Ericas belong to a large botanical family, the heaths, often cultivated in gardens.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg50).
ESTUARY DR	EAST BUNBURY	Named because it runs along the Leschenault Estuary connecting Koombana Drive with the Old Coast Road.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg50). Formerly part of Old Coast Road
ESTUARY DR	PELICAN POINT	Named because it runs along the Leschenault Estuary connecting Koombana Drive with the Old Coast Road.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg50). Formerly part of Old Coast Road
ESTUARY DR	VITTORIA	Named because it runs along the Leschenault Estuary connecting Koombana Drive with the Old Coast Road.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg50). Formerly part of Old Coast Road
EULALIA ST	CAREY PARK	
EVEDON ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Name of village in England where Mr Charles Evedon Jenour of Eastman & Jenour Barristers in Bunbury, who was subdividing the land, came from.
EVERLASTING L	GLEN IRIS	Flora theme-Everlastings are flowers of the daisy family and they retain their floral character after being cut and dried. (Ref:file6140/1926v2pg50).

FAIRWAY CT	EAST BUNBURY	FIRST APP 210280 1664/69P51 Possibly named as it is adjacent to the site of a former golf course.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg50).
FARNELL ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Named in honour of the brothers Richard and Joe Farnell. Richard came to Bunbury as a youth in 1917. He worked for the local Doctor Simon Joel as a gardener & chauffeur then as an orderly at the Bunbury Regional Hospital while completing an apprenticeship with his father J.J. Farnell as a bootmaker. He went into business for 25 years and was known for his generosity to the less fortunate. Later he worked as a gardener at the South Bunbury State School for 11 & half years. Joe Farnell settled with his wife Amy in Bunbury in 1924 and worked for Council until retiring aged 65. He was a keen Bunbury bandsman who played with the band for approximately 28yrs.(letters in 1121/63v3p371 & 323/44v4p490).
FEDERAL ST	GLEN IRIS	Road formerly in Picton Junction now in Picton. Road formerly in Picton now in Glen Iris.
FEDERAL ST	PICTON	Road formerly in Picton Junction now in Picton. Road formerly in Picton now in Glen Iris.
FERN ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Botanical theme-Ferns are primitive non-flowering plants that reproduce from spores, not seeds. They grow in most countries.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg50).
FIELDER ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Possibly named after John Fielder, who arrived in Fremantle in 1882 on the "MARY BLAIR" with his wife and four children, was first licensee of the Prince of Wales Hotel.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg50).
FIREBUSH GLEN	GLEN IRIS	Flora Theme-Firebush, which is part of the "Kerandrenia" family, grows on sandy soil. It is called firebush because it flourishes after bushfires.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg50).
FITZROY ST	DAVENPORT	from dictionary of western Australians. Mr Kimberley Fitzroy Forrest born 1882 - son of Alexander Forrest and Amy Barrett-Lennard.
FIZTROY ST	BUNBURY	named after early settlers.
FLAHERTY CT	CAREY PARK	Possibly named after Edward John Flaherty who arrived in Fremantle with Thomas Peel's settlers on the "Gilmore" in 1829 with his wife and seven children. He managed Roelands farm from 1840's. His wife was the daughter of Sergeant Allison who accompanied Lieut. Bunbury on his 1836 explorations from Pinjarra to the Vasse. (Ref:File6140/1926v2pg50).
FLANAGAN ST	EAST BUNBURY	Commemorates the late A.J. Flanagan who lived in this locality for a number of years and was prominent in many phases of public life.
FLORA WY	CAREY PARK	FIRST APP 131170 V3
FLOREAT ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Possibly comes from the Latin, meaning "to bloom", and is usually translated to mean "may you prosper/flourish".(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg50).
FLOYD CRSS	USHER	George W Floyd, Councillor (intermittently) December 1874 - November 1893.Reserve Register approval 07/12/1992 file 323/1944 v6 p.868.Road formerly in Withers now in Usher.
FLYNN ST	EAST BUNBURY	Dr. Ignatius G.Flynn, one of the early Medical practitioners in Bunbury, who once owned the property came to W.A .in 1894.His son John took over the practice in 1945. (Ref:File6140/1926v2pg50).
FOREMAN DR	USHER	Arthur Robert Foreman farmed with Thomas Hayward and was a partner with him in an ironmongery and agency business in Bunbury. He was a Councillor from August 1916 to November 1920 and died 6.2.1938 Reserve Register approval 07/12/1992 file 323/1944 v6 p.868. (Also Ref:File6140/1926v2pg50).Road formerly in Withers now in Usher.
FORREST AV	CAREY PARK	Originally known as Blackwood Road and later renamed possibly to honour Lord Forrest who was born in Bunbury in 1847.Forrest's parents had arrived in Australind on the "TRUSTY" in

		1842.(Ref.File6140/1926v2pg50).
FORREST AV	EAST BUNBURY	Originally known as Blackwood Road and later renamed possibly to honour Lord Forrest who was born in Bunbury in 1847.Forrest's parents had arrived in Australind on the "TRUSTY" in 1842.(Ref.File6140/1926v2pg50).
FORREST AV	SOUTH BUNBURY	Originally known as Blackwood Road and later renamed possibly to honour Lord Forrest who was born in Bunbury in 1847.Forrest's parents had arrived in Australind on the "TRUSTY" in 1842.(Ref.File6140/1926v2pg50).
FORREST AV E	BUNBURY	
FORREST ST	EAST BUNBURY	After the Forrest family, early settlers in the Picton area. Possibly named after Robert Forrest ,brother of Lord Forrest, who started the Koombana Roller Flour Mills in Bunbury in 1889. It was the first Roller Flour Mill in the State. (Ref:File6140/1926v2pg50).
FORSTER ST	BUNBURY	Possibly named in honour of John Forster Johnston and Rodney Forster Johnston. John Forster Johnston, manager and later owner of Leschenault Farm and of Moorland Farm, was a member of the Wellington Road Board. Rodney Forster Johnston was a Councillor from 1948 to 1950. (Ref:File6140/1926v2pg50).
FORUM WY	EAST BUNBURY	MEANING - LEADS TO AN OPEN SPACE. Street is adjacent to the Forum Shopping Centre. The "forum" in Roman times was a market place or public meeting place. (Ref:File6140/1926v2pg50).
FRADELOS PL	USHER	Mr.Fradelos, of creek nationality, settled in Bunbury after travelling extensively and became a successful restaurateur renowned for his grilled Dhufish. A son became a designer of uniforms for the United States Navy. Another has served in the Bunbury Life Saving Club for 24 years and is a past President. Reserve register approval 31/7/86 page 695 corres 323/44V5(Also Ref:File6140/1926v2pg49).
FRANCIS ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Saints' Names Theme-Saint Francis of Assisi the founder of the Franciscan Order in the13th. century. Possibly also said to be named after the "FRANCES" that arrived in Fremantle in November 1859 with one convict on board.(Ref:File6140/1926pg49).
FRANKEL ST	CAREY PARK	Possibly named after Charles E.Franenkel, a councillor from 1905 to 1910, and Mayor from 1910 to 1914. (Ref:File6140/1926pg49).
FRANKEL ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Possibly named after Charles E.Franenkel, a councillor from 1905 to 1910, and Mayor from 1910 to 1914. (Ref:File6140/1926pg49).
FRANKLAND WY	USHER	The theme is Rivers, Creeks and Brooks from the south west of W.A. Reserve Register approval 15/05/1995 file 323/1944 v6 p.928.
FRANKLIN ST	PICTON	ea. ROAD FORMERLY IN PICTON JUNCTION , NOW IN PICTON .
FRASER ST	BUNBURY	Possibly named after Sir Malcolm Fraser, a civil engineer and surveyor ,who was appointed Surveyor- General of W.A. in 1870. He returned to London in 1890 where he became W.A.'s first Agent-General. The street was named by surveyor T.C. Carey. (Ref:File6140/1926v2pg49)
FRYER PL	EAST BUNBURY	PIONEER OF OLD AUSTRALIND SETTLEMENT-172
FUCHSIA WY	GLEN IRIS	Floral Theme-Fuchsias are popular garden plants that are native to South America.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg49).
GALYUNG RD	CAREY PARK	Possibly named from a word from the "Noongar" vocabulary meaning edible gum froman acacia tree.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg49).

GANFIELD ST	CAREY PARK	Possibly named after Colin Ganfield who was Secretary of the Maritime Union and a member of the Board of the Bunbury Port Authority.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg49).
GARDNER PL	SOUTH BUNBURY	FORMER COUNCILLOR
GARVEY PL	BUNBURY	Possibly named after Patrick Garvey who famed at Dardanup and owned land in this area.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg49).
GEOGRAPHE WY	WITHERS	French exploration ship (under Freycinet) page 12 corres 1121/63v1Named after one of Baudin's ships, which brought the explorers to this area during the French expedition,1800-1804.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg49).
GEORGE ST	BUNBURY	Possibly named after the George family, from Olive Grove, Brunswick, who had a long association with Bunbury.(Ref:File6140/1926pg49).
GERRARD PL	CAREY PARK	
GIBBONS RD	DAVENPORT	Named after C.G. Gibbons who served in World War 1 and was killed in action at Dardenelles on the 5/6/1915.
GIBBS ST	CAREY PARK	Possibly named after James Dagley Gibbs, who arrived in Fremantle on the "Trusty" in 1844,a wheelwright and carpenter and later became a shipbuilder in Bunbury. He built the "Star of the South" in 1875. He was a Councillor from 1872 to 1880. (Ref:File6140/1926v2pg49).
GIBSON ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Form Minninup Rd. Gaz 160818 5873/06 Named by Bunbury Council after the Gibson family who have lived in Bunbury for three generations. William Gibson, who arrived in Fremantle on the "WILLIAM JARDINE" in 1852,farmedat 'Gredon" and 'Preston Farm". He owned land in the area and his house demolished in 1968) stood opposite the north end of the street. His grandson Harold Ernest Gibson was a Councillor from1934 to 1937.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg49).
GIDGEE ENT	GLEN IRIS	Follows locality theme of Western Australian native flora.
GILLMAN L	USHER	H.W.J. Gillman, Councillor January 1869 - December 1871.Reserve Register approval 7/12/1992 in File 323/1944 V6 P868.
GIORGI RD	PICTON	The name is after Mr A Giorgi (now deceased) who owned land for many years prior to its sale for industrial use.
GLENEAGLES WY	PELICAN POINT	Golfing theme.
GLENROY ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	
GLOVER ST	WITHERS	STATION MASTER BUNBURY RAIL P78
GODWIN ST	CAREY PARK	Possibly named after the ship the "GENERAL GODWIN" which arrived in Fremantle in March 1854 with 13 passengers and 15 convicts. (Ref:File6140/1926v2pg49).
GOLDSMITH ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Possibly named after Frederick Goldsmith, who arrived in Fremantle with his wife on the BRITANNIA" in 1888, a Anglican Bishop of Bunbury from 1904 to 1917. He was the first Bishop appointed to the diocese. (Ref: File6140/1926v2pg49)
GOLDWYRE ST	BUNBURY	See page 123 of 323/1944v2 - Origin is given as being after William Henry Goldwyer who made a trip to the northern parts of the State and was speared and killed by Aboriginals at Lagrange Bay on the 13th November, 1864.His daughter, Emily Josepha, was married to Thomas Brown of Bunbury, owner of the land in this area. (Also Ref:File6140/1926v2pg49).Shown as "Goldwyre" on LOT Plan 1708 (sheet 2) approved 17 May 1897, Public Plan and Survey Index Plan. Spelling amended from Goldwire to Goldwyre 30/07/02 after consulting Council.

GORMAN LOOP	CAREY PARK	The name has had a long association with the Port area of Bunbury. Mr Larry Gorman lived at the base of the Lighthouse Hill for many years. Mr Gorman attended the opening of Bunbury's Centennial Gardens in 1936, one of the many civic functions which he attended, such was the regard in which he was held. Reserve name approved in file 0323/1944 v6 p916 on 21/12/1994.
GRANT SMITH ENT	DAVENPORT	Grant Douglas Smith was heavily involved in the development and upgrade of the Halifax Industrial Park before he passed away.
GRANT ST	DAVENPORT	from "dictionary of western Australians". early pioneer & from war honour rolls. William Grant Forrest born 1890 - son of Alexander Forrest and Amy Barrett-Lennard.
GREENSELL ST	BUNBURY	Possibly named after Thomas Greensil who was an architect and surveyor sent to Australind by the Western Australind Company on the "ISLAND QUEEN" in 1840.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg49).
GREGORY ST S	SOUTH BUNBURY	Possibly named after the Gregory family who owned large land holdings in the area. Robert Gregory built a house at 9 Halsey Street, adjacent to Gregory Street. A carpenter, he constructed the Calvary Wayside Shrine which is now in the ground of St. Boniface Cathedral, Facing Oakley street.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg49).
GRIFFIN L	USHER	The name is to honour Mr Bernard Patrick Griffin who contributed to the City of Bunbury Reserve register approval 13/3/90 corres 323/44v5 page 757
GRIFFITH PL	EAST BUNBURY	
GUDREN ALLY	CAREY PARK	Names of ships that have visited Bunbury over the last 50 years. Reserve Register approval 5/11/1996 corres 323/944 V7 page 1065.
GUILE FAWY	WITHERS	Named after Arthur Herbert Guile, A Ways and Works employee at Bunbury Rail Depot.(pg.78) (Also Ref:File6140/1926v2pg48).
GURINDA ST	CAREY PARK	Aboriginal word - 'The Bandicoot' (see page 24 corres 181/54v1)
GUTHRIE ST S	SOUTH BUNBURY	Possibly named after Frank Guthrie, a Councillor between 1940 to 1941,and an elected Member for Bunbury in the Legislative Assembly.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg48).
GWINDA ST	CAREY PARK	Possibly an Aboriginal word meaning a brown bandicoot.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg48).
HAIG CR	BUNBURY	Possibly named after Douglas Haig,1st Earl of Bemersyde, a British Field Marshall who became commander of the British Expeditionary Forces in the First World War. His method of conducting the war was widely criticised. In post-war years he devoted his energies to the care of ex-servicemen. (Ref: File6140/1926v2pg48).
HAKEA CR S	SOUTH BUNBURY	Australian Flora Theme-Hakeas are common in the bushland of the South West. (Ref: Files 6140/1926 v48 pg 48)
HALES ST	CAREY PARK	Walter Shirely Hales (Dec'd), once lived in this locality, was Secretary of the Bunbury Road Board from 1911 to 1914. He was the first Secretary of the Bunbury Anglican Diocese. He died in 1940 and is buried at St. Mark's, Picton. (Also Ref:File6140/1926v2pg48). East side of road in Davenport locality.
HALES ST	DAVENPORT	Walter Shirely Hales (Dec'd), once lived in this locality, was Secretary of the Bunbury Road Board from 1911 to 1914.He was the first Secretary of the Bunbury Anglican Diocese. He died in 1940 and is buried at St. Mark's, Picton. (Also Ref:File6140/1926v2pg48).East side of road in Davenport locality.
HALEY ST	BUNBURY	Vern Haley, Chief Health Surveyor for 25yrs, was instrumental in City's planning and the Council's first town planner. Also Ref:File6140/1926v2pg48).
HALIFAX DR	DAVENPORT	Halifax was a spring (now non existent) situated on the eastern boundary of the land area.

HALL CL	COLLEGE GROVE	Hall refers to an Academic hall of residence, and describes what is generally called College Houses at Oxford. Also Ref:File6140/1926v2pg48).
HALLO WY	WITHERS	William Clement Hallo, a rail clerk at Bunbury Rail Depot. See pg.78.(Also Ref:File6140/1926v2pg48).
HALSEY ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Origin unknown - named by Surveyor S. Orbell in May 1899
HAMERSLEY DR	CAREY PARK	Possibly named after Margaret Elvire Hamersley, who married John Forrest in 1876, a member of the pioneering family.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg48).
HAMILTON RD	PELICAN POINT	Commemorates the late Fred Hamilton who was Secretary of the Board and prominent in public affairs at the time of this road naming.
HANDS AV	CAREY PARK	Possibly named after John Edward Hands who was a Councillor from 1922 to 1928 andfrom1952 to 1958.He was also Mayor from 1928 to 1933 and 1937 to 1938. (Ref:File6140/1926v2pg48).
HARDWICK BEND	CAREY PARK	Mr Geoffrey Maitland Hardwick deceased, moved to Bunbury in 1955. During his time there he became involved in many sporting clubs and community activities and was a much admired citizen. Reserve Register approval - 15/11/2004
HARLAND ST	CAREY PARK	Commemorates a former benefactor who gave a gift of land to a benevolent society and a housing scheme in Bunbury and who never sought any recognition for her good deed. Reserve register approval 7/7/86 page 692 corres 323/44V5.
HARRIS RD	PICTON	Possibly named after Charles Harris, with his wife and five children, who arrived at Australind on the "DIADEM" IN 1842.He settled in the area and was a constable in the 1840's and 50's.Another possibility could be a Harris family who farmed in Leschenault, Waterloo and Dardanup.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg48).
HARRISON PL	BUNBURY	PIONEER OF OLD AUSTRALIND SETTLEMENT
HARWOOD PL	SOUTH BUNBURY	
HASTIE ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Charles little Hastie, who was born in Scotland in 1834, was involved in the timber industry and developed an expert knowledge of the local hardwoods. His collection of samples was exhibited in overseas countries .Was a councillor from 1879-1882 and 1899-1902.(pg643)(Also Ref:File6140/1926v2pg48).
HAWKINS ST	EAST BUNBURY	PIONEER OF OLD AUSTRALIND SETTLEMENT-172FORM PT KING RD, FIRST APP 1664/69 280869Possibly named after Frederick Hawkins who was 7 yrs old when he arrived in Australind on the "PARKFIELD" in 1841.Travelling with his Aunt Julia Payne and her family. Later he farmed at Brunswick on 2000 acres at "Waterville Estate".(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg48).
HAWKINS ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	PIONEER OF OLD AUSTRALIND SETTLEMENT-172FORM PT KING RD, FIRST APP 1664/69 280869Possibly named after Frederick Hawkins who was 7 yrs old when he arrived in Australind on the "PARKFIELD" in 1841.Travelling with his Aunt Julia Payne and her family. Later he farmed at Brunswick on 2000 acres at "Waterville Estate".(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg48).
HAYDOCK ST	BUNBURY	Name supplied by Mrs Rosanna Kendle. Named after a resident of Bunbury since at least 1914. She was a caretaker of the "Sailors Rest" and as such was heavily involved with the harbour area. Spelling is found in the "White Pages".

HAYES ST	BUNBURY	Corres: 1526/1956v1 pages 1-15 contains the following information: Pages 5 & 6 - Hayes Street between Creek St & King Rd as shown on LTO Plan6612 & LTO Diagram 2625 was dedicated by Proclamation & gazetted 1st June 1956Pages 11 & 12 - Hayes Street between Creek St & Albert Rd was dedicated as a public highway by Proclamation & gazetted 28 December 1906 at page 3647 as per LTO Plan 1825 (which had been approved on 14 September 1897).Page 15 - Hayes Street (& Thomas Street) west of Albert Rd as shown on LTO Plan 3094 was gazetted as public road on 29 June 1962.Letter page 240 corres 323/1944v2 states that Hayes St was named by Bunbury Council after Mr J.A. Hayes, a serviceman killed in the 1914-1918 war. /However, investigation shows that William Hayes was the owner of the land from29 December 1897 until his death on 31 December 1929, after which the land passed to his widow, Mary and Alexander George Hayes as executors of his will. Upon Mary's death on 28 March 1942, Alexander George Hayes became the sole proprietor of the land as executor by survivorship.
HAYES ST	EAST BUNBURY	Corres: 1526/1956v1 pages 1-15 contains the following information: Pages 5 & 6 - Hayes Street between Creek St & King Rd as shown on LTO Plan6612 & LTO Diagram 2625 was dedicated by Proclamation & gazetted 1st June 1956Pages 11 & 12 - Hayes Street between Creek St & Albert Rd was dedicated as a public highway by Proclamation & gazetted 28 December 1906 at page 3647 as per LTO Plan 1825 (which had been approved on 14 September 1897).Page 15 - Hayes Street (& Thomas Street) west of Albert Rd as shown on LTO Plan 3094 was gazetted as public road on 29 June 1962.Letter page 240 corres 323/1944v2 states that Hayes St was named by Bunbury Council after Mr J.A. Hayes, a serviceman killed in the 1914-1918 war. /However, investigation shows that William Hayes was the owner of the land from29 December 1897 until his death on 31 December 1929, after which the land passed to his widow, Mary and Alexander George Hayes as executors of his will. Upon Mary's death on 28 March 1942, Alexander George Hayes became the sole proprietor of the land as executor by survivorship.
HAYWARD ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	PT NOW PT PRINCE PHILIP DR 1121/63V3P258 151283Possibly named after Thomas Hayward, who arrived at Fremantle on the "DEVONSHIRE"in1853, a farmer before he opened a store to import and sell farming equipment in Bunbury. Was a member of the Municipal Council and Chairman of the Roads Board and was MLA from 1901 and MLC from 1904-1911.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg47).
HENLEY DR	EAST BUNBURY	Named after "Henley Park" farmed by the Halsey family and commemorating their family home in England. page 78 corres 181/54v1),(Also Ref:File6140/1926v2pg47).
HENNESSY RD	EAST BUNBURY	
HENNESSY RD	SOUTH BUNBURY	
HENRY ST	BUNBURY	Possibly the original Henry Street was named after the "HENRY", a ship that brought settlers and supplies to the colony in 1841.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg47). Henry Street is now part of the Marlston Hill development and this name commemorates Mr N. J. Henry, a former Harbours & Rivers engineer who was a resident engineer at the Bunbury Port Authority in the early 1930's. (323/1944 V4 P469)
HENSEN ST	DAVENPORT	War Veteran.
HENTY DR	USHER	The theme is Rivers, Creeks and Brooks from the south west of W.A. Reserve Register approval 15/05/1995 file 323/1944 v6 p.928.
HERBERT RD	EAST BUNBURY	Possibly named after Herbert Denning, a dairy farmer, who had a large milk round. He owned land in this area and was a member of the Roads Board in 1949.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg47).

HERTFORD ELB	COLLEGE GROVE	Found in College Grove the street is named after Hertford College at Oxford University and was founded in 1874.Reserve Register approval 07/12/1992 in file 323/1944 v6 page 868.Public Plan and Index Plan BG30/02.27
HESTER PL	WITHERS	EARLEY SETTLER AT AUSTRALIND -172FIRST APP 1436/69 13069Possibly named after Edward Godfrey Hester, arriving with his parents on the "LOTUS" in 1829,who became a police constable in Bunbury in1848.Then a store keeper and timber merchant from 1853-1863 before he moved to Bridgetown.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg47).
HEWISON ST	WITHERS	Robert Hewison who was a stationmaster at Bunbury Rail Depot.
HIGGINS ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Named after Councillor Charles Jerome Winton Higgins, resident and member of Council between 1926-1947 and President of the St. John Ambulance Assoc. and various other community interests.
HILDAS CL	COLLEGE GROVE	University College at Oxford. Reserve Register approval 7/12/1992 in file 323/1944V6 p.868.
HILL ST	DAVENPORT	from dictionary of western Australians. James Hill Forrest born 1845 son of William Forrest (original owner of land and builder of the Mill) Mother was Margaret Guthrie Hill originally of Glasgow.
HILLCREST AV	SOUTH BUNBURY	Possibly named after "Hillcrest Farm" the land subdivided in the Vickery Estate.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg47).
HISLOP ST	EAST BUNBURY	Possibly named after James John Henry Hislop, arrived at Fremantle in 1851 on the "PYRENEES" as an expiree, who was a schoolmaster in Bunbury until 1861.Owner of the Wellington Hotel and a member of the Town Council from 1888 -1890 and from 1896-1898.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg47).
HOLLY WY	GLEN IRIS	Flora theme.
HOLMAN ST	BUNBURY	From John Barkell Holman and Mary Alice Holman. John Barkerll Holman was elected in 1901 to the WA Parliament in the first year of federation. In 1904 he was Minister for Railways in the first Labour ministry. This would have been a time of great activity in this area in the development of the Railway System. J B Holman was the General Secretary of the Timber Workers Union for many years also of significance to the Bunbury area. He also held positions on several committees' and was a prominent Sportsman, athlete and footballer. He was also a leader in the formation of the Volunteer Fire Brigade. He was MLA for Murchison until 1921 and won Forrest in1923. Mary Alice (May) Holman won Forrest in the bye-election after her father (JB) died in 1925. She had been assistant secretary of the Timber Workers Union for years while her father was Secretary and on his death became Acting Secretary for a time. She held Forrest from 1925-1939 and on her death(after a car accident) her brother Edward won the seat. She was the first female secretary of a Parliamentary party, president of Labour Women's Interstate executive, She was delegate for the Commonwealth of Australia to league of Nations assembly in Geneva 1930. Member of the Perth (later RPH) Hospital Board and the Adult Education Board, and also President of the WA Branch of Parents and Citizens Federation. reserve register approval 28/8/95 page 964 corres 323/44v6
HOLTZMAN PL	CAREY PARK	Mr Henry Holtzman was born near Adelaide, South Australia, in 1854and arrived in Bunbury in early 1897 with his wife and four children. The family lived in Park Street, Bunbury, and he conducted a plumbing business in Victoria Street, Bunbury from March 1897 until his death in 1919. Then it was carried on by members of his family. The four children lived most of their lives in Bunbury. Three of the six grandchildren, two grandsons and one granddaughter, still reside in Bunbury. The Holtzman family have lived, worked and been involved in Bunbury activities for the past 93 years. Reserve register approval 25/02/1991 page 785 corres 323/44v5(Also Ref.File6140/1926v2pg47).
HOLYWELL ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Possibly named after the Holywell family who farmed in this area.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg47).

HONEY L	USHER	Lionel Richard Honey, Councillor on the Bunbury Council from Nov.1935-1939 and1941-Nov.1945.(Also Ref:File6140/1926v2pg47). Reserve Register approval 07/12/1992 file 323/1944 v6 p.868.Road formerly in Withers now in Usher.
HOOPER PL	WITHERS	PIONEER OF OLD AUSTRALIND SETTLEMENT-172FIRST APP 1436/69 130569Possibly named after Robert and William Hooper who arrived at Australind on the "PARKFIELD" in 1841 and settled in the Bunbury area.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg47).
HORDERN PL	USHER	
HORNER ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Possibly named after William Bell Horner, councillor 1963-1966.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg47).
HOSKINS ST	CAREY PARK	PIONEER OF OLD AUSTRALIND SETTLEMENT-172
HOTCHIN ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Possibly named after Olga Hotchin, first Female JP in the South West, who made a great contribution to many community organisations. Among these were the Pensioners' League, of which she was President for 11yrs.and the town's first ambulance for which she raised funds.(Ref:Files6140/1926v2pg47).
HOTHAM WY	USHER	The theme is Rivers, Creeks and Brooks from the south west of W.A. Reserve Register approval 15/05/1995 file 323/1944 v65 p.928.
HOUGH RD	EAST BUNBURY	Named after James Hough and his family who arrived in Australind on the "PARKFIELD" in 1841. They farmed in the district and were prominent citizens in this locality for many years. His family's building firm was responsibly for erecting many of Bunbury's building. (Ref:File6140/1926v2pg47).
HOUSTON CR	SOUTH BUNBURY	Possibly named after a well-known Bunbury Family. (Ref:File6140/1926v2pg47).
HOVEA ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Botanical theme-There are six hovea species endemic to South West Australia. It has purplish blue flowers in spring.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg47).
HOYLAKE AV	SOUTH BUNBURY	Probably named after Hoylake which is a town in England which is on the west coast just north of the river Dee.
HUDSON RD	SOUTH BUNBURY	Possibly named after Marion Hopton Hudson ,the first woman councillor, who served from 1948 to 1952. (Ref:File6140/1926v2pg46).
HUDSON RD	WITHERS	Possibly named after Marion Hopton Hudson ,the first woman councillor, who served from1948 to 1952.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg46).
HYACINTH L	GLEN IRIS	Wildflower theme, name taken from "Western Australian Plant Names and Their Meanings" by F.A. Sharr (1978).
INCANA L	SOUTH BUNBURY	Botanical theme : Reserve Register Approval 6/9/99. Pg. 118, Corres;1560/94 V1.
INCE RD	GLEN IRIS	Possibly named after Ralph Ince who owned land in the area.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg46).ROAD FORMERLY IN PICTON JUNCTION , NOW IN PICTON.
INCE RD	VITTORIA	Possibly named after Ralph Ince who owned land in the area.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg46).ROAD FORMERLY IN PICTON JUNCTION, NOW IN PICTON.
INGRAM CT	SOUTH BUNBURY	Named after an early shopkeeper in Bunbury. (Ref: File6140/1926v2pg46).
INKPEN RD	EAST BUNBURY	Possibly named after Frank Julius Inkpen who was a councillor from 1939-1942.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg46).
INVERNESS WY	PELICAN POINT	Golfing theme.
IONE ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Named after the schooner "lone" that visited Bunbury in 1897. This vessel represents the first and only means Bunbury had of communications, trade and supply to this new town (File 1121-1963 V1 p.12) (Also

		Ref:File6140/1926v2pg46).
IRIS WY	GLEN IRIS	Wildflower theme, name taken from "Western Australian Plant Names and their Meanings" by F.A. Sharr (1978).Irises, commonly grown as garden plants, originated in the Mediterranean area and Central Asia.
IRWIN ST	BUNBURY	Possibly named after Frederick Chidley Irwin, arrived in the Colony on the "SULPHUR ",who was Captain of the 23rd.Regiment.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg46).
ISANDRA BEND	GLEN IRIS	Wildflower theme-Isandras belong to the Solanaceae family. Reserve register approval 25/11/91 page 19 corres 2582/86v1.
ISERNIA PL	NO LOCATION	Isernia is a land-locked province in the middle of the Appenines in the region of Molise, Italy. It was established as a province in 1970 with 52 municipalities.
ISERNIA PL	SOUTH BUNBURY	Isernia is a land-locked province in the middle of the Appenines in the region of Molise, Italy. It was established as a province in 1970 with 52 municipalities.
ISLAND QUEEN ST	WITHERS	named after ship (whaler) that operated from Bunbury and along the coast during the years 1831 and 1845.
IVER ST	WITHERS	Possibly named after Iver McCauley Robertson ,a councillor from 1964 -1986.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg46).
IVEY CT	SOUTH BUNBURY	Ernest Ivey, a Council gardener in the 1950'slReserve register 5/1/78 page 433 corres 323/44v3
IVEY ST	BUNBURY	
JACARANDA CR	WITHERS	Botanical theme- The Jacaranda is native to South America, but it grows well in Bunbury where it displays violet flowers in summer.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg46).FORM ASHFORD CR FIRST APP 1436/69 270571
JACK KENNY L	SOUTH BUNBURY	Jack Kenny (deceased) lived in Bunbury all his life. He worked with the Bunbury Water Board for 25 years until his retirement in 1980.
JACKSONIA ST	GLEN IRIS	Flora theme. Jacksonias are a small tree with yellow and orange-red flowers. They are commonly referred to as stinkwood because the smell of its wood when burnt. They colonise waste land but are less common in undisturbed bush. Reserve Register approval 25/11/1991 in 2582/1986 V1 page 19.
JARRAH ST	BUNBURY	Flora theme. Jarrah (Eucalyptus marginata) grew profusely in the district at the beginning of European settlement. It was called "Australian mahogany" because of its red timber and it because an important export through the infant port of Bunbury.
JARVIE CR	USHER	Jarvie is the name of the grandparents of the subdividers - origin supplied by Payton Finance - see page 40 corres:323/44v1.
JARVIS ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	James Jarvis arrived at Australind in 1842 on the Trusty with his wife and child. After living in Fremantle for some years, the family came to Bunbury to farm in the 1890's.
JASMINE WY	GLEN IRIS	botanical theme reserve register approval 6/9/99 page 118 corres:1560/94v1
JEFFREY RD	GLEN IRIS	Road formerly in Picton Junction, now in Picton. Thomas Jeffrey who arrived in Bunbury in the 1890's, ran a produce business and farmed in the area now known as Glen Iris. He owned land on there in 1914.Road formerly in Picton now in Glen Iris.
JETTY RD	BUNBURY	The name Jetty Road is descriptive of its destination as it is the road to the Bunbury jetty.
JINDEE ST	CAREY PARK	Aboriginal word & meaning - a fog, dew, mist (page 24 181/54V1)
JIPSE CR	EAST BUNBURY	This name is an acronym obtained from the names of the family of the owner of the land.

JOEL CR	SOUTH BUNBURY	An important family name in Bunbury. (page 271 corres 1121/63V3)Dr Simon Crownson Joel was medical officer for Bunbury and district from 1900 as well as being in private practice, which his son took over in 1933.
JOHNSON ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Named after the late Nurse Johnson, an old and respected identity of Bunbury.
JOHNSTON RD	VITTORIA	Road formerly in Picton now in Vittoria. Reserve register approval 5/9/86 page 698 corres 323/44V5.May be named after John Forster Johnston who was manager and later owner of Leschenault Farm. His uncle, William Pearce Clifton, had established the farm in the 1840's.
JORDAN WY	DAVENPORT	Named after J. Jordan who served in World war 1 and was last seen by Private Hall in the trenches at Gallipoli on the 13/7/1915.
JOSEPH BUSWELL RD	SOUTH BUNBURY	Joseph Buswell and his wife Eliza arrived in Fremantle in 1855 on the Stag as an expiree, engaged in whaling. They settled in Bunbury in 1855 and owned the land in question in the 1890's. He was involved in building many roads in the early days of the City and his family have made a significant contribution to Bunbury. He once owned a boarding house in Bunbury.
JOSHUA L	USHER	The theme is Rivers, Creeks and Brooks from the south west of W.A. Reserve Register approval 15/05/1995 file 323/1944 v6 p.928.
JUBILEE RD	GLEN IRIS	Portion of Jubilee Road was amended to Australind Bypass in Govt Gaz 18.6.1993Road formerly in Picton now in Glen Iris, part of road now an extension of Newton Road in Vittoria Locality. Surveyed at the time of Queen Victoria's 60th Jubilee in 1897.
JULIA DR	SOUTH BUNBURY	One of a group of streets with women's names associated with the developers of the area.
JUNIPER WY	DAVENPORT	Australian native flora.
JURY BEND	CAREY PARK	The name Jury is to honour the Jury family, which has had strong ties with the City of Bunbury for four generations.
KAESHAGEN ST	GLEN IRIS	Walter Henry (Wally) Kaeshagen was the founder and manager of the Narrogin Trading Company in Victoria Street. He was a Councillor from 1908 to 1910 and a staunch supporter of the Bunbury City Band. (Refer File 323/1944V4 P491)ROAD FORMERLY IN PICTON JUNCTION, NOW IN PICTON .Road formerly in Picton now in Glen Iris. Reserve register approval 7/12/78 page 495 corres 323/44V4
KALARI RISE	SOUTH BUNBURY	A word from the Noongar vocabulary meaning lizard.
KARRI ST	BUNBURY	
KATHERINE PL	USHER	PASTORAL LEASE NAME
KEARNEY WY	USHER	Gerald Aloysius Kearney, Councillor November 1910 - January 1912 (died 1912)Reserve Register approval 07/12/1992 file 323/1944 v6 p.868.Road formerly in Withers now in Usher.
KEBLE HTS	COLLEGE GROVE	Following the university theme, Keble is one of the University College sat Oxford. It was founded in 1868 and named after John Keble a 19th century Anglican priest, theologian and poet. On Public Plan and Index Plan bg30/02.27
KEDDIE ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	
KEEN CT	USHER	A.R. Keen, Councillor December 1871 - December 1874.
KELLY ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Michael Kelly, a councillor from 1929 to 1948, began a carrying business early in the century. He was carrier of the mail between Bunbury and Perth.

KENDLE CL	PELICAN POINT	The Kendle family, including Leonardo (Buck) and Tommy, had a long association with the Port area of Bunbury. Leonardo, now deceased, saved a man from drowning at the Front Beach, but refused to accept any formal recognition for his deed. Reserve name approved in file 0323/1944 v6 p916 on 21/12/1994.
KENNEDY ST	CAREY PARK	FIRST APP 323/44V3 131170
KERIL PL	EAST BUNBURY	Noongar Aboriginal word meaning 'boomerang'.
KESTRAL ST	WITHERS	The Kestral was a coastal trader that operated from Bunbury and along the coast during the years 1831 and 1845.
KILMARTIN PL	USHER	Kilmartin is the name of the grandparents of the subdividers - origin supplied by Payton Finance - see page 40 corres:323/44v1.
KIMBER ST	CAREY PARK	Named after Mrs Kimber who conducted the Sunday school at St Marks Church, Picton, for many years.
KING RD	EAST BUNBURY	Possibly named after - Henry King, a policeman who arrived in Fremantle on the Berkshire in 1853 with his wife. He later establish a brickworks and a market garden. His home in Forrest Avenue is now a museum run by the Bunbury Historical Society. or Lieutenant Phillip Parker King who carried out coastal surveys from 1818 to 1822.(GNC)
KINGIA ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Native flora. The Kingia (Kingia australias) and the blackboy look rather similar but they are not closely related. It has been adopted as the insignia of Bunbury Senior High School.
KINKELLA DR	CAREY PARK	Named after Dr Rudolf Kinkella who owned the holding since early 1900's and put so much into the land. It was the wish of his widow that he be remembered this way on the land he loved so much.
KNIGHT ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	North side of road in South Bunbury Locality. Possibly named after bishop Leslie Albert Knight who was appointed to the Bunbury Diocese of the Anglican Church in 1937.
KNIGHT ST	WITHERS	North side of road in South Bunbury Locality. Possibly named after bishop Leslie Albert Knight who was appointed to the Bunbury Diocese of the Anglican Church in 1937.
KOOMBANA DR	BUNBURY	DEV A.011085 V5P673Koombana is of Aboriginal origin and was given a variety of spellings by European settlers. Various meanings have been suggested for the word.
KOOMBANA DR	EAST BUNBURY	DEV A.011085 V5P673Koombana is of Aboriginal origin and was given a variety of spellings by European settlers. Various meanings have been suggested for the word.
KOOMBANA DR	VITTORIA	DEV A.011085 V5P673Koombana is of Aboriginal origin and was given a variety of spellings by European settlers. Various meanings have been suggested for the word.
KURARA L	GLEN IRIS	Follows locality theme of Western Australian native flora.
KURRAJONG CIR	GLEN IRIS	Flora theme. The Kurrajong which belongs to the Brachychiton family, is a native of Eastern Australia. ROAD FORMERLY IN PICTON, NOW IN GLEN IRIS.
LAKES ENT	PELICAN POINT	
LAKESIDE DR	COLLEGE GROVE	Nature theme.
LANTANA L	GLEN IRIS	Wildflower theme, name taken from "Western Australian Plant Names and their Meanings" by F.A. Sharr (1978).
LARSSON PL	USHER	Mr Olaf Larsson and family would be amongst one of the oldest in Bunbury and have a war record second to none in Western Australia (See Corr. 323/944V5p.680).Reserve register approval 20/12/85 page 681 corres 323/44V5.

LATREILLE RD SOUTH BUNBURY After Cape Latreille. Or possibly after Ulysees Latreille, who with Mangles and Stockley, bought Stirling's land grant where part of Bunbury is now established. LAWHILL ENT CAREY PARK Names of ships that have visited Bunbury over the last 50 years. Reserve Register approval 5/11 323/944 V7 page 1065.	portion of
j j j j j j j j j j j j j j j j j j j	/1996 corres
LAWRENCE ST GLEN IRIS Road formerly in Picton Junction now in Picton. Road formerly in Picton now in Glen Iris.	
LEE ST SOUTH BUNBURY Possibly after Patrick Lee who was an Enrolled Pensioner Guard who arrived in 1850 on the Has wife and child and settled in Bunbury. His son Hugh was a carpenter in Bunbury.	hemy with his
LEFROY PL USHER An active family during the early days of the settlement. G. Lefroy, Councillor January 1870 - Dec 1870.Reserve Register approval 7/12/1992 in File 323/1944 V6 P868.Road formerly in Withers n	
LEICHARDT ST DAVENPORT DAVENPORT Freidrich Wilhelm Ludwig Leichhardt, naturalist and explorer, came to Australia with the express exploring the inland. In 1848 he set out intending to cross the Continent from the Darling Downs Coast, but the expedition disappeared and no conclusive evidence of their remains has ever bee Alexander and Forrest mounted an expedition into the interior of WA in April 1869 looking for this Whilst they did not find him they did open up significant tracts of inland WA. Street name is missip LEICHARDT should be LEICHHARDT.	o the West n found. Both lost explorer.
LERICI CIR PELICAN POINT Theme is Grand Canals. Lerici is a river in Venice.	
LESCHENAULT DR VITTORIA Jean Baptiste Louis Leschenault De la Tour was the naturalist on Baudin's 1800 to 1804 expediti exploration. The Leschenault Estuary is also named after him. Road formerly in East Bunbury an Vittoria.	
LETTS PL EAST BUNBURY James Letts arrived at Australind on the Parkfield in 1841 and began a tailoring business in Frem Edmund Letts arrived in Australind on the Trusty in 1842 with his wife and child and his brother W not known if these brothers are related to James. (COB). FIRST APP 271080 1664/69P72	
LEWIS PL WITHERS	
LIAM ST USHER	
LIGNUM REST GLEN IRIS Follows locality theme of Western Australian native flora.	
LINCOLN GR COLLEGE GROVE College at Oxford University. On Public Plan and Index Plan BG30/02.27	
LITHAM PL PELICAN POINT Golfing theme.	
LITTLE ST CAREY PARK Possibly after Thomas Little who arrived from India on the Gaillardon in 1838 with his wife and fa manage Prinsep's estate "Belvidere". In 1854 he moved to his own property at Dardanup.	nily, to
LITTLEFAIR DR WITHERS Mr Albert Littlefair born England 1894. Migrated to Australia and arrived in Fremantle 1911. Settle Gibson St. Actual cottage still remains. Reserve register approval 27/6/83 page 612 corres 323/4	et along I4V5
LLOYD WY USHER Names of ships that have visited Bunbury over the last 50 years. Reserve Register approval 5/11 323/944 V7 page 1065.	/1996 corres
LOCKE ST CAREY PARK Named by Bunbury Council after the original owner of the land on which the road was created.	
LOCKWOOD CR WITHERS SEE P78-EMPLOYEE BUNBURY RAIL DEPOT	

		Mr.D. L. Lealwar was the Manager of Nalbarra Station, which was sweed by the subdividers of this area
LOCKYER PL	USHER	Mr R.J. Lockyer was the Manager of Nalbarra Station, which was owned by the subdividers of this area. (GNC). Origin supplied on behalf of the developer by Payton Finance - see page 40corres:323/44v1.
LOUISE CL	SOUTH BUNBURY	
LOVEGROVE AV	BUNBURY	Possibly after Dr Thomas Henry Lovegrove who practised in Bunbury from 1869 to 1885. His home, Lovegrove House which was built c1870, was used as a girls' school and is now the site of Bunbury Primary School. it was the site on which Bunbury Town was proclaimed by Governor Stirling in 1836.
LOWE ST	CAREY PARK	Possibly after Richard William Lowe, who was a member of the Bunbury Municipal Council between 1887 and 1888. He was manager of the WA Bank Branch from 1880 to 1889.Origins Cecily Brown
LUMPER ST	BUNBURY	Commemorates the men who worked on the wharves in Bunbury in the early years of the port's development.
LUPIN LINK	GLEN IRIS	Wildflower theme, name taken from "Western Australian Plant Names and Their Meanings" by F.A. Sharr (1978).
LYONS COVE	BUNBURY	Lyons was the name of pioneers of the area whose daughter, Mrs Wallace, is now90 years of age.
MACAULEY ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	
MACNISH CL	BUNBURY	Swansen MacNish (Deceased) was a foundation member of H.M. Biegle & Co. Liquor merchants to the district.
MACQUEEN CR	SOUTH BUNBURY	Norah McWean was a teacher at the Bunbury Primary School. The street name is misspelt.
MADRAS ST	CAREY PARK	The Madras arrived in Fremantle in October 1847 from England, brining much needed supplies and mail to the settlers.
MAGDALEN PL	COLLEGE GROVE	One of a group of streets in College Grove, Magdalen College at Oxford University was founded in 1458.Reserve Register approval 7/12/1992 in File 323/1944V6P868.Public Plan and Index Plan BG30/02.27
MAGNOLIA DR	GLEN IRIS	botanical theme reserve register approval 6/9/99 page 118 corres:1560/94v1
MAIDEN PARK RD	WITHERS	
MAJOR ST	DAVENPORT	Mr Arthur Major was a Councillor from 1948 to 1952. He held numerous positions within the town. Reserve Register approval 7/12/84 Page 495 Corres 323/44V4.
MANGLES ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Named after Lady Stirling, the wife of the Governor, who together with a cousin, Mr George Mangles originally held land in this area, known as the Mangles Estate, of which this road is the only part remaining connected byname.
MANSFIELD ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Named after part of the Vickery Estate which was named by the former owner after his wife's family.
MARABANK LOOP	BUNBURY	Names of ships that have visited Bunbury over the last 50 years. Reserve Register approval 5/11/1996 corres 323/944 V7 page 1065.
MARCHANT ST	DAVENPORT	War Veteran.
MARI CT	SOUTH BUNBURY	means wallaby. An Aboriginal word meaning "wallaby" (GNC).
MARIGOLD CT	SOUTH BUNBURY	Botanical theme: Reserve Register Approval 6/9/99. Pg. 118, Corres:1560/94 V1.
MARLSTON DR	BUNBURY	This is a name that has long been associated with the area where the proposed street names will be utilised. The hill overlooking the Harbour in this area is named Marlston Hill. Named after Marlston House in Newbury, Berkshire, England. John Septimus Roe, Surveyor General of WA 1829 - 1870, was born near Newbury in 1797.

MARMION ST	EAST BUNBURY	One of a group of streets named after members of Sir John Forrest's Ministries. William Edward Marmion was Commissioner of Crown Lands from 1872 - 1890 and Minister for Mines from 1890 - 1894.
MARTIN ST	EAST BUNBURY	Peter Martin was a policeman and farmer at Glen Iris. He was Chairman of the Road Board. Martin Bridge is also named after him. FORM MARTIN SQ FIRST APP 1664/69P46 160278
MARY ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Land in this locality was subdivided by the Catholic Church and named after the Saints of the Church.
MASON ST	DAVENPORT	War Veteran
MAWSON PL	WITHERS	John Mawson was a farmer and agricultural labourer. He arrived at Australind on the Parkfield in 1841. (COB) (Formerly Mawson Road).
MAXTED ST	DAVENPORT	E. Maxted was a Councillor from 1892 - 1896 and 1899 - 1900.Reserve Register approval 7/12/1992 in File 323/1944 V6 P868.
MCCOMBE RD	DAVENPORT	Named after a former of the Board who farmed here for many years.
MCKENNA PL	SOUTH BUNBURY	
MACKINNON WY	EAST BUNBURY	Graham MacKinnon (deceased) was a local Member of Parliament and a returned soldier from the Second World War.
MENZIES PL	USHER	
MEREDITH WY	USHER	The theme is Rivers, Creeks and Brooks from the south west of W.A. Reserve Register approval 15/05/1995 file 323/1944 v6 p.928.
MERILUP HTS	WITHERS	
MERVYN ST	BUNBURY	
MICHELE CT	SOUTH BUNBURY	
MIDAS ST	CAREY PARK	The Midas was a barque of 550 tons under the command of Captain Cumming. It was wrecked in a storm in March 1872 in Koombana Bay. FIRST APP 181/54P121 180277
MIDGLEY CL	CAREY PARK	The name is submitted with respect to the late Mr Frank Midgley who was employed by the Bunbury council as a power station engineer from the early 1920's through to when the power station was taken over by the State Energy Commission. He continued in the position until his retirement in 1953.file 323/1944 v5 p768 approval 05 June 1990
MILI CT	CAREY PARK	Noongar Aboriginal word meaning 'bird, black swan' Reserve Register approval 7/12/1992 in File 323/1944 V6 P869.
MILL ST	GLEN IRIS	Road formerly in Picton Junction now in Picton. Road formerly in Picton now in Glen Iris.
MILLER ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Named after the subdivider, G C Money, after his wife's grandfather who was the founder of Millar's Trading Company, which controlled the timber industry in the State. The name is misspelt. UNDEDICATED, NOT SHOWN ON PLANS
MILLIGAN ST	CAREY PARK	James Milligan farmed at "Belvidere" in the 1860's.
MIMOSA LINK	GLEN IRIS	One of the streets in Glen Iris named after plants ; this one refers to the Wattle family. Australia has a large range of wattles, from ground covers to trees that grow in most areas of the country. Reserve Register approval 25/11/1991 Page 19 Corres 2582/86V1.
MINDALONG CL	SOUTH BUNBURY	An aboriginal word for sand plain.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg43)
MINGA CT	SOUTH BUNBURY	

MINNINUP RD	SOUTH BUNBURY	This road led to Minninup farm, which was granted to J C Child in 1843 and bought in 1852 by W C Ramsay. Minninup is an Aboriginal word which means place of water. The spelling on early European maps was Mininup.
MINNINUP RD	WITHERS	This road led to Minninup farm, which was granted to J C Child in 1843 and bought in 1852 by W C Ramsay. Minninup is an Aboriginal word which means place of water. The spelling on early European maps was Mininup.
MINORS FAWY	CAREY PARK	Horace John Minors, Councillor October 1913 - November 1921.Reserve Register approval 7/12/1992 in File 323/1944 V6 P868.
MISTLETOE CT	GLEN IRIS	Wildflower theme, name taken from "Western Australian Plant Names and Their Meanings" by F.A. Sharr (1978).
MITCHELL CR	CAREY PARK	Sir James Mitchell was born at "Paradise Farm", Dardanup. He became a MLA in 1905 and was later Premier and Treasurer. He was Governor from 1933 until 1951.
MITCHELL CR	SOUTH BUNBURY	Sir James Mitchell was born at "Paradise Farm", Dardanup. He became a MLA in 1905 and was later Premier and Treasurer. He was Governor from 1933 until 1951.
MIYAK WY	CAREY PARK	Noongar Aboriginal word meaning 'moon'. Reserve Register approval 7/12/1992 in File 323/1944 V6 P869.
MOLLOY ST	BUNBURY	John Molloy, who arrived in Fremantle in 1830 with his wife Georgiana, settled first at Augusta then at Vasse. Georgiana Molloy, an amateur botanist, sent collections of wildflowers to England.
MONDAK PL	CAREY PARK	From the Noongar vocabulary meaning bush or woody country.
MONEY ST	BUNBURY	Griffin Cant Money was a Bunbury lawyer and grazier who was involved in local agricultural shows.
MONGER CT	USHER	Ernest Charles Monger, Councillor November 1913 - November 1915.Reserve Register approval 7/12/1992 in file 323/1944 V6 P868.Road formerly in Withers now in Usher.
MONKHOUSE ST	DAVENPORT	Mr JOHN MONKHOUSE - arrival date in Bunbury not known, but bought his family from Port Adelaide, having severed maritime undertakings to do so. Died aged 76 yrs in 1903. His headstone is one of few occupying hallowed ground in Bunbury's Pioneer Park. JOHN MONKHOUSE (2nd generation) worked in Bunbury P.O. when living with his family at Picton where they ran a small grocery store in the 1920's. Later moved to Bunbury with family and opened a grocer business in partnership brother-in-law Alex Stone of Gnowangerup, in premises on cnr Victoria and Wellington Sts. Was closely associated with the Wimbridge family & Charles Lewin (butcher & market gardener with retail outlet in Bunbury catering for the port trade). John was prominent in Bunbury Traders Assoc. & driving force behind Bunbury Nursing Assoc.(forerunner of St John Ambulance Assoc.) & organised annual State Band concerts at Bury Hill (now St John of God Hosp.) at which State Premier Sir Charles Court first competed as a cornet soloist at 12 yrs old. Solidly behind the Bunbury Yacht Club, prominent in Masonic Club & was W.M.Wellington Lodge No.4 W.A.C. 1917-1918. Sponsor & keen worker for Fresh Air League Committee which for many years brought kids from Kalgoorlie to Bunbury for holidays. John died in 1952 ages 76 yrs. REGINALD MONKHOUSE - born Picton 1910, educated Bunbury High School (opened 1923) then joined Haywards for 10 years. Linked with South West Printing & Co. 1932. Third oarsman ever to gain seat in W.A. Rowing Eight and went to Sydney with the crew in 1935. Life Member Bunbury Rowing Club & Surf Lifesaving Club. Presented with Certificates of Service from R.S.L. & St John Ambulance. Served with R.A.A.F. & as Flying Officer served in New Guinea with No.6Squadron and later with City of Perth Squadron No.25. Appointed Justice of the Peace in 1950. Retired 1975 after 42 years with printing company during which time he held almost every Executive position.

MONOGHAN PL	SOUTH BUNBURY	John Joseph Monoghan, a lawyer was licensee of the Rose Hotel from 1939 to his death in 1951. His wife Mildred who was licensee of the Prince of Wales Hotel from 1937 to 1942, took over the running of the Rose Hotel. Cyril John Monoghan was a Councillor from 1928 to 1934.
MONTGOMERY RD	SOUTH BUNBURY	One of a series of streets in the formerly Vickery Estate named after British wartime leaders.
MOOLYEEN RD	CAREY PARK	Aboriginal word for Meadow or Pasture (see page 2 of corres.)
MOORE ST	BUNBURY	James Moore, who arrived in Australind on the Diadem in 1842 with his parents, became an auctioneer and general agent. He was a member and Chairman of the Town Trust in 1871 and a member and Mayor of Bunbury Municipal Council from 1877 to 1898. His son, Sir Newton J Moore is remembered in the naming of Newton Road.
MOORLAND AV	GLEN IRIS	Leads to Moorland Farm which was established by Henry Mortlock Ommanney, an early surveyor. When he left Australia in 1851 he sold Moorland to Harley Johnston who died in 1853 on the way back from the Victorian gold diggings. Gervase Clifton, a brother of Mrs Johnston later managed the farm for his widowed sister. Road formerly in Picton now in Glen Iris.
MORGAN PL	SOUTH BUNBURY	John C Morgan, arrived in Australind on the Parkfield in 1841, He later became the licensee of the Bunbury Hotel and a ship and land owner. (COB).
MORRISSEY ST	GLEN IRIS	Ronald Francis Morrissey, a butcher, owned land in the area. Road formerly in Picton Junction, then in Picton now in Glen Iris.
MOSEDALE AV	USHER	Cecil Harold Mosedale 1917-1978. (See Corr 323/1944 V5 page 615).Road formerly in Withers now in Usher. Reserve Register approval 7/9/83 Page 620 Corres 323/44v5.
MOSS ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Named after a long established family who lived in the area.
MOSSOP ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Named after original settlers in this area
MOUARN ST	CAREY PARK	aboriginal word for 'Tuart Tree' found growing in the area (see page 2 corres
MULGA RD	GLEN IRIS	Follows locality theme of Western Australian native flora.
MUMMERY CR	EAST BUNBURY	The Mummery family owned land in this area.
MUNRO LOOP	DAVENPORT	Jim Munro was a founding member of the Bunbury Roads Board.
MURRAY DR	WITHERS	
MYALL WY	GLEN IRIS	Follows locality theme of Western Australian native flora.
MYRTLE ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	One of a group of streets named after WA flora, probably Hypocalymna species, commonly known as myrtle.
NALBARRA DR	USHER	Nalbarra - name of the pastoral lease at Mt Magnet owned by the subdividers Origin supplied by Payton Finance - see page 40 corres: 323/44v1.
NAMPUP ST	WITHERS	
NANDUP ST	CAREY PARK	Aboriginal word meaning red gum tree (see page 24 of corres)
NASH ST	GLEN IRIS	Road formerly in Picton Junction now in Picton. Road formerly in Picton now in Glen Iris. Name taken from a list of servicemen who enlisted from Picton and lost their lives overseas.
NATURALISTE AV	USHER	One of three ships of the French Expedition to these shores in 1801. Origin as supplied on behalf of developer by Payton Finance - see p40 Corres:323/44v1.South side of road in the locality of Usher
NATURALISTE AV	WITHERS	One of three ships of the French Expedition to these shores in 1801. Origin as supplied on behalf of developer by Payton Finance - see p40 Corres:323/44v1.South side of road in the locality of Usher

NENKE WY	GLEN IRIS	Named after a family of long standing in Bunbury. (GNC).
NEPTUNIA ROW	GLEN IRIS	Wildflower theme, name taken from "Western Australian Plant Names and Their Meanings" by F.A. Sharr (1978).
NEVIN CT	SOUTH BUNBURY	Harold Thomas Nevin was a Councillor from 1949 to 1950.
NEWMAN ST	GLEN IRIS	"Newman" is in honour of the late Joseph Newman who died as a result of an accident in 1902 at the age of 62 years. He was a former Public Works Department Officer and was involved in many undertakings throughout the state including Mundaring Weir, Fremantle Harbour, the Rabbit Proof Fence and Roelands Quarry. He was involved with the latter in the late 1890's overseeing operations, blasting rock for the Bunbury Harbour breakwater. This particular blast moved a record amount of rock for that time for Western Australia (and possibly Australia). Joseph Newman was survived by his wife, one daughter and four sons, having already lost two sons earlier.
NEWTON RD	VITTORIA	Newton Moore surveyed this part of Glen Iris. He was a Councillor from 1899 and Mayor from 1900 to 1904, MLA for Bunbury from 1904 to 1911, Premier from 1906 to 1910 and Agent General in Londan in 1911. He was Knighted in 1910 and became a member of the British House of Commons in 1918. (Also see Moore Street). (File 323/1944V4 P491)Road formerly in Picton Junction, now in Picton. Road formerly in Picton now in Vittoria.
NIELSEN GR	CAREY PARK	The name is to honour Mrs May and Mr Niels Nielsen who have contributed to the City of Bunbury For more information see pages 754-756 corr 323/44v5reserve register approval 13/3/90 corres 323/44V5 page 757.
NILE PL	SOUTH BUNBURY	The Nile arrived in Fremantle in January 1838 from England with 40 passengers and 268 convicts. (COB).
NISBETT LINK	CAREY PARK	Mr Len Nisbett (born 21-9-1903, died 12-6-1991) received a Commendation from the City of Bunbury on the 17 October 1990 for Community Work. Mr Nisbett was a Life Member of the Australian R.S.L., Bunbury R.S.L. 44th Battalion A.I.F., a Bandmaster of the Bunbury City Band, Bunbury Junior Football Association and Breeders, Owners & Trainers Association, but his greatest enjoyment was his music & football. Reserve register approval 10 April 2001 corres:323/1944v8p65
NORRIE ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	W J Norrie was Town Clerk from 1912 to 1921. (COB).
NORTH ST	EAST BUNBURY	David North, an expiree, arrived in Fremantle on the William Jardine in 1852. He became a farmer, carter and road contractor in Bunbury. His son, Arthur, who was a land and estate agent, was a Councillor from 1908 to 1918.
NORTHWOOD GDNS	USHER	F.J. Northwood, Councillor November 1922-June 1924.Reserve Register approval 07/12/1992 file 323/1944 v6 p.868.Road formerly in Withers now in Usher.
NOWLAND CT	USHER	Named after Mr Arthur Justin Nowland a former councillor of the City of Bunbury who served during the period 24th May 1969 to 25th May 1981.Mr Nowland played a major role in the setting up of Bunbury's sea rescue unit and has acted as controller from its inception. He has also actively participated in the torchbearers for legacy movement. Reserve Register approval 16/10/1990 in File 323/1944V5P777.Road formerly in Withers now in Usher.
NUYTSIA AV	CAREY PARK	Nuytsia floribunda, the West Australian Christmas Tree, has masses of dense orange flowers in December. It is semi-parasitic and related to the mistletoe family.
NYABING WY	WITHERS	Nyabing is a town in the east of the State. Its association with Bunbury is not known.

O'CONNOR ENT	PICTON	From CY O'Connor - well known Western Australian engineer who designed and implemented many aspects of the Bunbury Harbour. Verification is found in any Western Australian History book.
O'MEEHAN GRN	USHER	Dr J.A. O'Meehan, Councillor November 1887 - March 1889.Reserve Register approval 7/12/1992 in File 323/1944 V6 p868.Road formerly in Withers now in Usher.
OAKLEY ST	BUNBURY	The owner of the subdivision, Thomas Brown, named this street after the Oakley family who were settlers at Pinjarra. Also said to be named by Surveyor R Birch after a member of his survey team, 1905. (GNC).
OATES CL	USHER	The name is to commemorate Mr Alfred Aldridge Oates who was made a life member of the Bunbury Trotting Club for his services to the club. Mr Oatesran the paper trucks for Creich and Cronin delivering West Australian newspapers in the south west and in later years was employed in the grocery industry. On retirement, he went to live at Elanora Villas with his wife where he ran the canteen for eight years. Mr Oates died in November 1991at 84 years of age. Reserve register approval 28/10/92 page 851 corres 323/44V6Road formerly in Withers now in Usher.
OCEAN DR	BUNBURY	Built in 1915, it runs parallel to the Indian Ocean.
OCEAN DR	SOUTH BUNBURY	Built in 1915, it runs parallel to the Indian Ocean.
OCEAN DR	USHER	Built in 1915, it runs parallel to the Indian Ocean.
OCEAN DR	WITHERS	Built in 1915, it runs parallel to the Indian Ocean.
OCEAN VIEW CT	SOUTH BUNBURY	provides ocean views.
OLD COAST RD	EAST BUNBURY	The original route from Perth to Bunbury via Mandurah where a ferry took passengers across the mouth of the estuary.
OLD COAST RD	PELICAN POINT	The original route from Perth to Bunbury via Mandurah where a ferry took passengers across the mouth of the estuary.
OLD COAST RD	VITTORIA	The original route from Perth to Bunbury via Mandurah where a ferry took passengers across the mouth of the estuary.
OLDHAM PL	USHER	John and Isabella Oldham lived in the area from 1899 to 1938 and were highly respected citizens. (See Corr. 323/44 page 708).reserve register approval 3/6/88 page 708 corres 323/44v5
OLEANDER PL	EAST BUNBURY	The oleander (Nerium oleander) is an ornamental flowering shrub of the dogbane family, native to the Mediterranean region. It grows well in the Bunbury area, but the sap is very toxic.
OLIVE RD	GLEN IRIS	Said to be named after Mrs Olive Wilson, whose husband Don, was among the first casualties of World War II. He had been a Councillor from 1939 to 1940. (COB). File 323/1944V4 P491) ROAD FORMERLY IN PICTON JUNCTION, NOW IN PICTON.
OLIVER ST	EAST BUNBURY	FIRST APP 323/44V2 151167
OLSEN GR	SOUTH BUNBURY	The name originates from Mr Olsen, a long term resident of Bunbury who was a plumber and a well respected member of the community.
OMMANNEY ST	BUNBURY	Miscellaneous Plan 1123 gazetted 7/8/1981 with correct spelling of Ommanney.
ORCHID DR	GLEN IRIS	One of a series of streets named on a botanical theme. It is not clear whether it refers to the terrestrial orchids that grow in the South West.
ORIEL CT	COLLEGE GROVE	Oriele College at Oxford University was founded in 1326. This is one of a group of streets in College Grove named on a university college theme. Reserve Register approval 07/12/1992 in file 323/1994 v6 page 868.Public Plan and Index Plan bg30/02.27

OTWAY ST	WITHERS	Said to be named after the sailing ship The Otway that was wrecked off Fremantle in 1887.
OXFORD ST	EAST BUNBURY	One of a series of streets named after English towns.
PAIN WY	WITHERS	Harold Kennedy Pain was an engine driver at Bunbury Rail Depot. (GNC).
PAISLEY ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Thomas William Paisley arrived in Fremantle in 1863 on the Merchantman with his parents. H was Headmaster of the Bunbury Public School from 1895 to 1913. He was a member of the Bunbury Municipal Council. He died in 1928.
PALM ST	BUNBURY	Named after the macrozamias, which grow in the region. These plants are cyads; they are not palms.
PALMER CR	DAVENPORT	Well known family in the region
PALMERSTON ST	CAREY PARK	SHIPS & Captains The Palmerston arrived in Fremantle in 1861 from England with 106 passengers and 293 convicts. (COB).
PARADE RD	SOUTH BUNBURY	Runs adjacent to a former parade ground at the 1860's location of the Convict Campest APP 180881 1436/69P65
PARADE RD	USHER	Runs adjacent to a former parade ground at the 1860's location of the Convict Campest APP 180881 1436/69P65
PARADE RD	WITHERS	Runs adjacent to a former parade ground at the 1860's location of the Convict Campest APP 180881 1436/69P65
PARK ST	BUNBURY	Named after a former owner of the land, Captain Parks, a goldfields identity who retired to the area.
PARKDALE AV	SOUTH BUNBURY	
PARKFIELD ST	BUNBURY	The Parkfield, a 600 ton bargee, brought the first settlers to Australind in March 1841.
PARNELL ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Rev R H Parnell was a Church of England Minister who arrived in 1880. (GNC).
PARRY ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Aaron William Parry was a Councillor from 1962 to 1970.FIRST APP 1121/63V2 271069
PATRICK ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	The Catholic Church subdivided land in this locality and named the streets after Saints of the Church.
PAYTON WY	USHER	Norman Lees Payton was a Councillor from 1952 to 1962. Gordon Ross Payton was a Councillor from 1969 to 1975.
PEARCE CT	USHER	Frank William Pearce born Bristol England in 1860. His father was a ship's chandler at 3 & 4 Narrow Quay and the older son (by 9-10 yrs) took over the business when he passed away. Frank was apprenticed on a sailing ship but found loading cargo from South America to England too much. He relinquished this (his papers, along with a letter from Samuel Plimsol, are at Fremantle Maritime Museum). Frank & his wife came to WA about 1894, but lost his share of money from the family business in England, on a dud Kalgoorlie gold mine. Frank joined the Police Force as a water policeman stationed at old Fremantle Jetty. Later transferred to Albany & then to Bunbury about 1899. Later made Gaoler, serving under Inspectors Holmes and Mitchell, both ex-Imperial Army Frank also served under Sergeant Buck and later under Sergeant Evans. When he received notice of promotion back to Perth, Frank & his wife decided that they preferred to live in Bunbury & so he resigned from the Force in about 1910-11. He built a boatshed (where the 2nd Sea Scouts Hall is now situated) and hired out boats but did very little business and in about 1913-14 went broke. Frank then became a Tally Clerk on the Bunbury Jetty, where he remained until the early 1930's when ill health forced him to retire. He passed away in 1940 at the age of 80 years.
PELICAN POINT DR	PELICAN POINT	Pelican Point is named after the feature at which it terminates.
PEMBROKE ST	COLLEGE GROVE	Pembroke follows the theme of halls at Oxford University.

PENDAL ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Algar Harold Pendal was a Councillor from 1950 to 1959.
PENNANT RD	EAST BUNBURY	Named by the developers of the Forum Shopping Centre. FIRST APP 120580 1664/69P58
PEPPERMINT BVD	COLLEGE GROVE	Nature theme.
PERKINS AV	EAST BUNBURY	Said to be named after Henry Perkins, a sawyer, who arrived in WA in 1862.(Information supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society)
PERRY ST	EAST BUNBURY	
PETHERICK ST	EAST BUNBURY	Bunnings subdivided this land in Sandridge and named streets after their staff. Mr Petherick is believed to have worked for Bunnings. (Information supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society)
PICKERSGILL ST	BUNBURY	George Pickersgill was a Councillor from 1942 to 1944 and 1948 to 1951. Arthur Frederick Pickersgill was a Councillor from 1951 to 1963. Also said to honour Mrs A E Pickersgill, an early pioneer. (GNC). (Information supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society)
PICKWORTH RTT	PELICAN POINT	Mr Walter Pickworth JP was a former Bunbury Tourist Bureau Manager and a Town Councillor for a total of ten years. He was President of the Silver Chain Nursing Association and was instrumental in the building of the first nursing residence. As a member of the RSL he acted as Anzac Day Services Marshall a number of times.
PICTON CR	BUNBURY	Portion formerly Jarrah Road Sir Thomas Picton Commanded the 5th Division at Waterloo where he was killed in battle on the 18th or June 1815.(Information supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society)
PICTON RD	EAST BUNBURY	Now South Western Highway in Picton Locality. Sir Thomas Picton commanded the 5th Division at Waterloo where he was killed in battle on 18 June 1815.(Information supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society). Government Gazette 13/09/1946 page 1141 (file 460/1943) - "Of road No 873 in the Bunbury Road District, passing through Wellington Location 29, 30, 39, 15, 11, 38, 16 and 243 being named "Picton Road"; of the previous name "Blackwood Road" of portion of this road being superseded, and such road shall hereafter be known and distinguished as "Picton Road" accordingly.
PICTON RD	PICTON	Now South Western Highway in Picton Locality. Sir Thomas Picton commanded the 5th Division at Waterloo where he was killed in battle on 18 June 1815.(Information supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society). Government Gazette 13/09/1946 page 1141 (file 460/1943) - "Of road No 873 in the Bunbury Road District, passing through Wellington Location 29, 30, 39, 15, 11, 38, 16 and 243 being named "Picton Road"; of the previous name "Blackwood Road" of portion of this road being superseded, and such road shall hereafter be known and distinguished as "Picton Road" accordingly.
PICTON WY	BUNBURY	
PIERRE ST	CAREY PARK	Tommy Pierre, an aboriginal, was a tracker with the Forrest expedition of 1874 which crossed from Perth to Adelaide through the centre of the continent. Information supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
PIMELIA RD	GLEN IRIS	One of a series of streets in Glen Iris named on a wildflower theme. Pimelias, also called banjines and rice flowers, grow in all states of Australia. Information supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society). Reserve Register approval 25/11/1991 file 2582/1986 v1 p.19.
PITURI CL	GLEN IRIS	Wildflower theme, name taken from "Western Australian Plant Names and Their Meanings" by F.A. Sharr (1978).
PLATO ST	CAREY PARK	The Plato was one of the American whalers that called into Bunbury in the early 1840's. it was wrecked on the American coast during a fog in 1843. (GNC) (Information supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical

		Society).
PLAZA ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Formerly Banting Street. This street is opposite the Plaza Shopping Centre.
PLOWERS PL	WITHERS	George Plowes, who arrived on the Parkfield in 1841, acted as a land agent. (COB). The name of the street is misspelt. (Information supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society). FIRST APP 1436/69P16 270571
POAT ST	PICTON	John Gill Poat was a Councillor from 1951 to 1958. The Poat family lived and farmed in this area. Information supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society). ROAD FORMERLY IN PICTON JUNCTION, NOW IN PICTON .
POINCIANA PL	WITHERS	One of a group of streets named on botanical themes. The poinciana (Delonix regia) is a beautiful flowering tree of the pea family. It is a native of Madagascar. Information supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society). FIRST APP 1436/69 270571
POPLAR BR	GLEN IRIS	Follows locality theme of Western Australian native flora.
PORTOFINO CR	PELICAN POINT	Theme is Grand Canals. Portofino is a suburb of Venice.
PORTSEA CT	PELICAN POINT	Golfing theme.
POSSUM WY	COLLEGE GROVE	Nature theme.
POWELL CT	WITHERS	FIRST APP 1436/69 170671
PREMIER ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Surveyed in the 1890's, this street commemorates Western Australia's move to self government with a Premier as head of government. Information supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
PRENTICE ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Very old pioneer family of the area. reserve register approval 5/1/78 page 433 corres 323/44V3
PRESTON RIVER PDE	EAST BUNBURY	Lieutenant William Preston explored what is now the Bunbury area with Dr Collie in 1829. The River was named after him. Information supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
PRESTON ST	EAST BUNBURY	
PRESTONWOOD ST	EAST BUNBURY	
PRINCE PHILIP DR	SOUTH BUNBURY	HRH DUKE OF EDINBURGH
PRINSEP ST	BUNBURY	Charles Robert Prinsep, Advocate-General of Bengal, purchased Belvidere in 1838 to breed cavalry remounts for the Indian Army. The property was managed for him by Thomas Little (Little Street is named after him). Prinsep never visited Western Australia. Information supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
PRITCHARD CRSS	USHER	John Lewis Pritchard, Councillor November 1925 - November 1930.Reserve Register approval 7/12/1992 in File 323/1944 V6 P868.Road formerly in Withers now in Usher.
PROFFIT ST	DAVENPORT	Honours Eric John Proffit, Councillor in City of Bunbury 1963-68. (Information supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
PROPERJOHN ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	PIONEER OF OLD AUSTRALIND SETTLEMENT-172
PROSSER ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Several members of the presser family have been Councillors since 1903. Geoffrey Prosser is at present the Federal Member for Forrest. Information supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
PROTEA PASS	GLEN IRIS	One of a group of streets named on a botanical theme. The protea is a native of South African and is closely related to many species that grow in Australia. Information supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).

QUEENSBURY ST	CAREY PARK	
QUEENSBURY ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	
RAGLAN ST	CAREY PARK	The Lord Raglan arrived in Fremantle in May 1858 from England with 84 passengers and 268 convicts. (COB) (Information supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
RAGNA CT	GLEN IRIS	Names of ships that have visited Bunbury over the last 50 years.
RAMILLIES ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	SHIP
RAMSAY ST	BUNBURY	William Cunningham Ramsay, who arrived at Australind on the Diadem in 1842 farmed at "Minninup" and owned property in Bunbury. His son James, who inherited the property, was a member of the Road Board from 1869 to 1871. He died in 1873. His brother, William Cunningham Ramsay, was a member of the Council from 1904 to 1910.(Information supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
RAMSDEN ST	EAST BUNBURY	Rev John Ramsden Wollaston arrived on the Jenry in 1841 with his wife and family. He built St Mark's Church Picton in 1842. He became the first Archdeacon of WA in 1849. (Information supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
RAND CT	WITHERS	John Rand, a plumber and glazier, arrived at Australind on the Parkfield in 1841. (COB). His name is spelt Rank in some early records (Origins supplied by Cecily Brown of Bunbury Historical Society) FIRST APP 1436/69 130569
RAWLING RD	DAVENPORT	Named after prime mover in the establishment of Bunbury Beef Abattoirs.
READING ST	BUNBURY	Henry Eagleton Reading, who arrived in 1887 on the Helena Mena with his wife and sons, established the Southern Times in 1888. His son George Eagleton Reading was Mayor from 1922 to 1923, 1926 to 1927 and 1933 to 1935.(Origins supplied by Cecily Brown of Bunbury Historical Society)
REDGUM WY	GLEN IRIS	One of a series of streets named after trees. The red gum is the marri (Eucalyptus calophylla) a tree that grows in the south west.
REGAL CT	SOUTH BUNBURY	A 'royal' name because the road leads off Prince Philip Drive.
REGAN CT	WITHERS	
REGENTS PL	COLLEGE GROVE	One of a group of streets named on a college or university theme. In this sense a regent is a member of the governing body of a university. Public Plan and Index Plan BG30/02.27
RENDELL ELB	WITHERS	ENGINE DRIVER-BUNBURY RAIL DEPOT SEE P78
REYNOLDS WY	WITHERS	Thomas Reynolds arrived on the Parkfield in 1841. He was described as an oven builder and carpenter, but he worked as an agricultural labourer. (GNC). FIRST APP 1436/69 130569
RIALTO CL	PELICAN POINT	Theme is Grand Canals. Rialto is a bridge in Venice.
RICHMOND ST	EAST BUNBURY	
RICHMOND ST N	EAST BUNBURY	
RICHTER RD	CAREY PARK	FIRST APP 323/44V2 211168
RICHTER RD	DAVENPORT	FIRST APP 323/44V2 211168
RIVIERA WY	PELICAN POINT	Theme is Grand Canals. Riviera is a district in France.
ROBERTS CR	BUNBURY	William Jenkin Roberts arrived on the Diadem in 1842 with his wife and family. He became one of the first farmers in the area. (GNC, COB). The High School list attributes the street name to Frederick William Roberts, a prominent businessman with many interests in sporting and community projects. (Origin supplied by Cecily

		Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
ROBERTSON DR	CAREY PARK	Iver McCauley Robertson was a Councillor from 1964 to 1986. Also said to be named after the Robertson family who were respected identities in Bunbury. (GNC). (Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
ROBERTSON DR	COLLEGE GROVE	Iver McCauley Robertson was a Councillor from 1964 to 1986. Also said to be named after the Robertson family who were respected identities in Bunbury. (GNC). (Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
ROBERTSON DR	DAVENPORT	Iver McCauley Robertson was a Councillor from 1964 to 1986. Also said to be named after the Robertson family who were respected identities in Bunbury. (GNC). (Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
ROBERTSON DR	EAST BUNBURY	Iver McCauley Robertson was a Councillor from 1964 to 1986. Also said to be named after the Robertson family who were respected identities in Bunbury. (GNC). (Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
ROBERTSON DR	GLEN IRIS	Iver McCauley Robertson was a Councillor from 1964 to 1986. Also said to be named after the Robertson family who were respected identities in Bunbury. (GNC). (Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
RODGERS PL	CAREY PARK	The name honours Mr Frank Rodgers who contributed to the City of Bunbury. For more information see pages 754-756 corr.323/44v5reserve register approval 13/3/1990 page 757 corres 323/1944v5
RODSTED ST	EAST BUNBURY	James Rodsted was headmaster of Picton School before he joined the Light Horse in 1915 to serve in the First World War. He died of wounds in 1917.(Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
RODWELL PL	EAST BUNBURY	William James Rodwell was a Councillor from 1919 to 1922. Also said to commemorate the name of a pioneering family in the area. (GNC). (Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
ROEGER PL	EAST BUNBURY	One of a series of streets named after Bunnings staff. William Roeger was a senior millwright for the company until the 1950's and was responsible for building many mills. (GNC). (Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
ROMAN RD	BUNBURY	Roman Kozyrski, builder, developer and owner of the Lighthouse Inn, did much of the contracting work on the development in this area. Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
ROSCOMMON PL	WITHERS	Roscommon is a Country and town in the Province of Connaught in Ireland. Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
ROSE ST	BUNBURY	One of the streets leading to the property owned by T C Carey and named after his wife Rosie. (Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
ROSSITER ST	PICTON	Gazetted on LTO Plan 5221.ROAD FORMERLY IN PICTON JUNCTION, NOW IN PICTON. Honours an Ex- Serviceman of the area from the 1914-18 War.
SABINA WY	PELICAN POINT	The theme is Rivers, Creeks and Brooks from the south west of W.A. Reserve Register approval 15/05/1995 file 323/1944 v6 p.928.
SAGE CT	GLEN IRIS	Wildflower theme, name taken from "Western Australian Plant Names and Their Meanings" by F.A. Sharr (1978).

SALTBUSH CL	GLEN IRIS	Follows locality theme of Western Australian native flora.
SALVIA LINK	GLEN IRIS	botanical theme reserve register approval 6/9/99 page 118 corres:1560/94v1
SAMPSON RD	BUNBURY	Dr John Sampson, who arrived on the Clara in 1857, was District Medical Officer in Bunbury from 1860 to 1880. He had a private medical practice which covered a large area. He owned land nearby and it is said that this street originally led to "Sampson Town" where the people who worked his land lived. (Origin supplied by Cecily Brown of the Bunbury Historical Society).
SAMUEL WRIGHT ST	BUNBURY	The Samuel Wright was a 372 ton wooden whaling ship that was wrecked in a storm in Koombana Bay on 8 July 1840 (also see Wright Street). (Origin supplied by Cecily Brown of the Bunbury Historical Society).
SAN MARCO PROM	PELICAN POINT	Theme is Grand Canals. San Marco is a suburb of Venice.
SANDRIDGE RD	EAST BUNBURY	So named as this road passes through what was the old Sandridge Golf Course and farm. (323/1944V4P471)
SANDRIDGE RD	SOUTH BUNBURY	So named as this road passes through what was the old Sandridge Golf Course and farm. (323/1944V4P471)
SANDYMOUNT PL	EAST BUNBURY	Name is descriptive of the land.
SARAH PL	USHER	Named after an early pioneer.
SCARLET DR	GLEN IRIS	Wildflower theme, name taken from "Western Australian Plant Names and Their Meanings" by F.A. Sharr (1978).
SCOTT CR	EAST BUNBURY	Origin supplied by Bunning Bros. Pty Ltd (see pages 2 & 3 of corres 1664/1969v1). Named after Mr J. B. Scott a Director and Chief Engineer of the Company. Was an engineer with the company since 1939.
SCOTT ST	BUNBURY	
SEASHORE MEWS	SOUTH BUNBURY	Street is located a short distance from Estuary drive and probably describes its location.
SERPENTINE WY	USHER	The theme is Rivers, Creeks and Brooks from the south west of W.A. Reserve Register approval 15/05/1995 file 323/1944 v6 p.928.
SHANAHAN RD	DAVENPORT	James Shanahan, Councillor November 1924 - November 1926.Reserve Register approval 7/12/1992 in File 323/1944 V6 P868.
SHANNON L	USHER	The theme is Rivers, Creeks and Brooks from the south west of W.A. Reserve Register approval 15/05/1995 file 323/1944 v6 p.928.
SHAW CL	WITHERS	Early residents at the turn of the century. Reserve register approval 7/9/83 page 620 corres 323/44V5
SHENTON ST	EAST BUNBURY	William Kernot Shenton, arrived on the Lotus in 1829. He selected a large grant in this area. He was drowned in 1842 when the schooner Devonshire was wrecked while en route from Fremantle to Bunbury. (Origin supplied by Cecily Brown of the Bunbury Historical Society).
SHERLOCK WY	DAVENPORT	War Veteran.
SHERRY ST	BUNBURY	Herbert Henry Sherry was a Councillor from 1933 to 1935 and from 1947 to 1948. Ross Herbert Sherry was a Councillor from 1959 to 1963.(Origin supplied by Cecily Brown of the Bunbury Historical Society).
SHORT ST	PICTON	File 323/1944V4 P491) ROAD FORMERLY IN PICTON JUNCTION , NOW IN PICTON . ROAD FORMERLY IN PICTON , NOW IN GLEN IRIS.
SIMPSON AV	BUNBURY	Rev Henry Wood Simpson, who came to the Diocese in 1922 later became Archdeacon. (Origin supplied by Cecily Brown of the Bunbury Historical Society).

SINCLAIR CL	BUNBURY	D.L. Sinclair, Councillor July 1894 - November 1894.Or also said to be -John Sinclair, who arrived in 1860 on the Dolphin became the lighthouse keeper in Bunbury, then the pier master in charge of all shipping until the 1900's.(Origin supplied by Cecily Brown of the Bunbury Historical Society). Reserve Register approval 07/12/1992 file 323/44 v6 p.868.
SKEWES ST	EAST BUNBURY	William Wilfred John Skewes was a Councillor from 1921 to 1924 and Mayor from 1924 to 1926. He owned a music shop in Victoria Street. (Origin supplied by Cecily Brown of the Bunbury Historical Society).
SLEE PL	WITHERS	Named after a well known solicitor and originator of the still practising firm Slee, Anderson & Pidgeon. He was a founding member of the Bunbury Rowing Club, and was a distinguished rifle shooter as a secondary school student winning the highest award in W.A. Reserve Register Approval 31/7/1986 page 695 corres 323/44V5.
SLOAN CT	WITHERS	James Sloan, Councillor November 1894 - January 1898.Reserve Register approval 7/12/1992 in File 323/1944 V6 P868.
SLYVAN ST	DAVENPORT	
SMOKEBUSH DR	DAVENPORT	Flora theme. Reserve Register approval 25/11/1991 in 2582/1986 V1 page 19.
SMYTHE CR	SOUTH BUNBURY	
SNAKEWOOD BEND	GLEN IRIS	Follows locality theme of Western Australian native flora.
SNOWS PL	SOUTH BUNBURY	Pioneer of the area - Snow was the affectionate nickname for the late father of the present owner (see letters at pages 223 & 231 of 1121/63v2)
SOLGLOT ST	CAREY PARK	The Solglyt, a Norwegian barque of 875 tons was wrecked in Bunbury harbour in July 1901 by a violent squall from the northeast. The street name is though to be spelt incorrect. (Origin supplied by Cecily Brown of the Bunbury Historical Society).
SOMERVILLE DR	COLLEGE GROVE	Somerville Auditorium - University of Western Australia. Public Plan and Index Plan BG30/02.26
SOUTH WESTERN HWY	DAVENPORT	See Walpole T/s plan for junction of South Western Hwy & South Coast Hwy. South Western Highway first approved by the Minister for Lands 17/06/1941 - file 3690/1940 page 22. Name gazetted 18/07/1941.The approval superseded the rd names Perth-Bunbury Rd, Ommanney Rd (Wellington Location 1), Blackwood Rd (Dardanup), Preston Rd (Boyanup), Donnybrook Rd (Gwindinup), Bovell St. (Mullalyup), Bridgetown Rd (Balingup), Blackwood Rd (Greenbushes) & Balbarrup Rd (Bridgetown).
SOUTH WESTERN HWY	GLEN IRIS	See Walpole T/s plan for junction of South Western Hwy & South Coast Hwy. South Western Highway first approved by the Minister for Lands 17/06/1941 - file 3690/1940 page 22. Name gazetted 18/07/1941.The approval superseded the rd names Perth-Bunbury Rd, Ommanney Rd (Wellington Location 1), Blackwood Rd (Dardanup), Preston Rd (Boyanup), Donnybrook Rd (Gwindinup), Bovell St. (Mullalyup), Bridgetown Rd (Balingup), Blackwood Rd (Greenbushes) & Balbarrup Rd (Bridgetown).
SOUTH WESTERN HWY	PICTON	See Walpole T/s plan for junction of South Western Hwy & South Coast Hwy. South Western Highway first approved by the Minister for Lands 17/06/1941 - file 3690/1940 page 22. Name gazetted 18/07/1941.The approval superseded the rd names Perth-Bunbury Rd, Ommanney Rd (Wellington Location 1), Blackwood Rd (Dardanup), Preston Rd (Boyanup), Donnybrook Rd (Gwindinup), Bovell St. (Mullalyup), Bridgetown Rd (Balingup), Blackwood Rd (Greenbushes) & Balbarrup Rd (Bridgetown).

SPENCER ST	BUNBURY	FORM PT VASSE RD; DEDICATED GAZ 130184.William Spencer, who arrived at Australind on the Trusty in 1842, became involved in business enterprises in Bunbury and owned the Wellington Hotel. He was a Town Councillor between 1869 and 1896 with several periods as Chairman and Mayor. He was MLC for the South West Province from 1896 to 1901. (Clarke). Also said to be named after Charles E. Spencer, the original owner of the land. (Origin supplied by Cecily Brown of Bunbury Historical Society).
SPENCER ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	FORM PT VASSE RD; DEDICATED GAZ 130184.William Spencer, who arrived at Australind on the Trusty in 1842, became involved in business enterprises in Bunbury and owned the Wellington Hotel. He was a Town Councillor between 1869 and 1896 with several periods as Chairman and Mayor. He was MLC for the South West Province from 1896 to 1901. (Clarke). Also said to be named after Charles E. Spencer, the original owner of the land. (Origin supplied by Cecily Brown of Bunbury Historical Society).
ST ANDREWS DR	PELICAN POINT	Golfing theme. Saint Andrews is in Scotland. Spelling amendment from Saint to St. GEONOMA road name entries with the form of "Saint" in the name, have been amended to the commonly used form of "St", as agreed to in the Geographic Names Committee meeting on 1 March 2001. Existing documents (e.g. survey documents) are not being amended. New road names will be approved as "St".
ST ANNES DR	COLLEGE GROVE	Spelling amendment from Saint to St. GEONOMA road name entries with the form of "Saint" in the name, have been amended to the commonly used form of "St", as agreed to in the Geographic Names Committee meeting on 1 March 2001. Existing documents (e.g. survey documents) are not being amended. New road names will be approved as "St". (BS 11 November 2002)."University Colleges at Oxford". Reserve Register approval 7/12/1992 in File 323/1944V6 P868.
ST JOHNS MEWS	COLLEGE GROVE	Spelling amendment from Saint to St. GEONOMA road name entries with the form of "Saint" in the name, have been amended to the commonly used form of "St", as agreed to in the Geographic Names Committee meeting on 1 March 2001. Existing documents (e.g. survey documents) are not being amended. New road names will be approved as "St". (BS 11 November 2002).Following the university theme, Saint John is one of the university colleges at Oxford and was founded in 1555.
ST MARKS PL	EAST BUNBURY	Spelling amendment from Saint to St. GEONOMA road name entries with the form of "Saint" in the name, have been amended to the commonly used form of "St", as agreed to in the Geographic Names Committee meeting on 1 March 2001. Existing documents (e.g. survey documents) are not being amended. New road names will be approved as "St". (BS 11 November 2002).St Mark's Church was built by Rev J R Wollaston in 1842.(Origin supplied by Cecily Brown of the Bunbury Historical Society).
ST PAULS PL	EAST BUNBURY	Spelling amendment from Saint to St. GEONOMA road name entries with the form of "Saint" in the name, have been amended to the commonly used form of "St", as agreed to in the Geographic Names Committee meeting on 1 March 2001. Existing documents (e.g. survey documents) are not being amended. New road names will be approved as "St". (BS 11 November 2002).St Pauls is near St Mark's Church and has associations to it. Origin supplied by Cecily Brown of the Bunbury Historical Society).
ST PETERS GRN	COLLEGE GROVE	Spelling amendment from Saint to St. GEONOMA road name entries with the form of "Saint" in the name, have been amended to the commonly used form of "St", as agreed to in the Geographic Names Committee meeting on 1 March 2001. Existing documents (e.g. survey documents) are not being amended. New road names will be approved as "St". (BS 11 November 2002).One of a group of streets in College Grove named after university colleges. St Peter's College at Oxford University was founded in 1929.(Origin supplied by Cecily Brown of the Bunbury Historical Society). Reserve Register approval 07/12/1992 in file 323/1944 v6 page 868.Public Plan and Index Plan bg30/02.27

STALLARD PL	WITHERS	John Stallard, a general labourer, arrived in Australind with his wife Anna on the Parkfield in 1841. Their son John, born on 28 May 1841, was the first white child born in Australind. (COB). Origin supplied by Cecily Brown of Bunbury Historical Society).
STANBURY CR	SOUTH BUNBURY	Ern Stanbury was a Council draughtsman in the 1960s and 1970s.(Origin supplied by Cecily Brown of Bunbury Historical Society).
STANLEY ST	BUNBURY	Henry Stanley, one of Bunbury's first lawyers, founded the firm of Stanley, Money and Walker. He subdivided land in the area. (Origin supplied by Cecily Brown of Bunbury Historical Society).
STEERE CR	CAREY PARK	Fredrick Walter Steere, an architect, was involved in many community projects. He was a Councillor from 1907 to 1908 and from 1925 to 1934 and Mayor from 1908 to 1910.(Origin supplied by Cecily Brown of Bunbury Historical Society).
STEERE CR	SOUTH BUNBURY	Fredrick Walter Steere, an architect, was involved in many community projects. He was a Councillor from 1907 to 1908 and from 1925 to 1934 and Mayor from 1908 to 1910.(Origin supplied by Cecily Brown of Bunbury Historical Society).
STEPHEN ST	BUNBURY	
STINGRAY PASS	BUNBURY	The name Stingray is after the marine animal.
STINTON ST	CAREY PARK	Said to be named by Bunbury Council to commemorate the name of Sgt. S. Alison, an ex-Serviceman of the 1914-18 war. Also said to be named after Joseph Stinton, who arrived in Fremantle on the Henry in 1841. He became a miller at Bunbury. His son Davis Stinton is credited with being the discoverer of tin at Greenbushes in 1888.(Origin supplied by Cecily Brown of Bunbury Historical Society).
STIRLING ST	BUNBURY	This street formed the northern boundary of the land grant (Location 26, 100,000 acres) of Sir James Stirling, who was the first Governor of the Colony from 1829 to 1838.(Origin supplied by Cecily Brown of Bunbury Historical Society)
STIRLING ST	EAST BUNBURY	This street formed the northern boundary of the land grant (Location 26, 100,000 acres) of Sir James Stirling, who was the first Governor of the Colony from 1829 to 1838.(Origin supplied by Cecily Brown of Bunbury Historical Society)
STIRTON CT	SOUTH BUNBURY	In recognition of the late Mr Stirton who served the Readymix company for approximately 30 years, 22 years locally. Road formerly approved as STIRTON PLACE. This road did not eventuate. Now known as STIRTON COURT.
STOCKLEY RD	BUNBURY	W S Stockely, with Ulysees Latreille and F Mangles bought portion of Stirling's land grant where Bunbury is now established (BSHS List). Also said to be named after the firm that built flats on the corner of Stockley Road and Greensell Streets. (GNC). (Origin supplied by Cecily Brown of Bunbury Historical Society).
STOKES WY	DAVENPORT	Thomas Stokes, Councillor (intermittently) November 1899 - November 1908.Reserve Register approval 7/12/1992 in File 323/1944 V6 p868.
STONE ST	BUNBURY	The origin of this street is confused. It has been suggested it was named after a former shopkeeper, or because it had been paved with rough stone. (Origin supplied by Cecily Brown of Bunbury Historical Society).
STRICKLAND ST	BUNBURY	After the wife of Svy. Thomas Campbell care who originally owned the land through which the road passed. For about sixty years the road was generally known and referred to simply as "Carey's Road" but was changed in 1930 to avoid confusion with Carey Street in Bunbury town. Mrs. Carey's father was in fact Mr. Robert Strickland, the proprietor of the whaling station in Bunbury in the 1870's.

STRICKLAND ST	EAST BUNBURY	After the wife of Svy. Thomas Campbell care who originally owned the land through which the road passed. For about sixty years the road was generally known and referred to simply as "Carey's Road" but was changed in 1930 to avoid confusion with Carey Street in Bunbury town. Mrs. Carey's father was in fact Mr. Robert Strickland, the proprietor of the whaling station in Bunbury in the 1870's.
STRICKLAND ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	After the wife of Svy. Thomas Campbell care who originally owned the land through which the road passed. For about sixty years the road was generally known and referred to simply as "Carey's Road" but was changed in 1930 to avoid confusion with Carey Street in Bunbury town. Mrs. Carey's father was in fact Mr. Robert Strickland, the proprietor of the whaling station in Bunbury in the 1870's.
STUART ST	BUNBURY	One of a series of streets named after Australian explorers, in this case James McDouall Stuart. (Origin supplied by Cecily Brown of Bunbury Historical Society).
STUBBS CL	EAST BUNBURY	Pioneer of the area who was a cartage contractor. Reserve register approval 5/1/1978 page 433 corres 323/1944V3. Reserve register re-approval 14/03/1979 page 509 corres 323/1944V4.
STURT ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	One of a series of streets named after flora. Sturt's Desert Pea (Swainsonia formosa) grows in the drier areas of the country. (Origin supplied by Cecily Brown of Bunbury Historical Society).
SULPHUR ST	WITHERS	This street was named after the ship H.M.S. Sulphur which was used extensively by Dr. Collie and Lt. William Preston during their exploration of the Leschenault Inlet area in 1829.
SUNDEW TRL	GLEN IRIS	One of a series of streets in Glen Iris named after wildflowers. Sundew are part of the Drosera family and are carnivorous plants that grow in very poor, acrid soils. (Also see Drosera Cross). (Origin supplied by Cecily Brown of Bunbury Historical Society). Reserve Register approval 25/11/1991 file 2582/1986 v1 p.19.
SUNGROVE AV	EAST BUNBURY	The property "Sungrove", south of Picton, was farmed by Edward and Sarah Flaherty. It had been purchased by their son in law James Robert Mylne in 1867.(Origin supplied by Cecily Brown of Bunbury Historical Society).
SUNNINGDALE ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Probably named after the town of Sunningdale which is west of London.
SUTHERLAND WY	PICTON	H. Sutherland from the Picton Honour Roll from World War 1.
SWANSEN PL	BUNBURY	After a well known local family and Swedish migrant of some note.
SWEENY ST	CAREY PARK	FIRST APP 131170
SWEETING WY	WITHERS	Engine driver, Bunbury Rail Depot.
SYLVAN WY	DAVENPORT	Named after early settler and War Honour Rolls. Word meaning 'forest' and "a wooded place".
SYMMONS ST	BUNBURY	Named in the 1840s, possibly after Charles Symmons who arrived in the Colony in 1839. (GNC). He was a civil servant who held many public offices. He later became a prominent citizen in Bunbury where he died in 1887. His obituary describes him as "well read, observant, quant and a gentleman; a welcome guest, a genial host". (Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
TASMAN PL	WITHERS	Said to be named after the 17th Century Dutch explorer, Abel Janszoon Tasman. (Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
TAUNTON ST	EAST BUNBURY	Taunton is a town in Somerset, England. This is one of a series of streets name after English towns.
TEEDE ST	BUNBURY	George Robert Teed, with his wife and son arrived in Australind on the Diadem in 1842 and went to York in 1847. His son George Robert Teed junior was a teacher in Bunbury from 1862 to 1876 and was a member of the Municipal Council from 1903 to 1907. George Frederick Teed, his son, was a Councillor from 1917 to 1920.(Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).

TEELUK RD	CAREY PARK	A word from the Noongar vocabulary meaning a currawong. (Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
TELFOLD ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	J Telfold was postmaster at Bunbury for many years. (COB). Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
TEMPLE RD	PICTON	After Alfred Temple (Dec'd) who was a well known identity of the Picton area who owned property in the vicinity.
THE AVENUE	PICTON	File 323/1944V4 P491) ROAD FORMERLY IN PICTON JUNCTION, NOW IN PICTON. ROAD FORMERLY IN PICTON, NOW IN GLEN IRIS. An avenue is a wide road lined with trees
THE STRAND	BUNBURY	A strand is land bordering the sea.
THISTLE ST	WITHERS	The Thistle, a schooner of 36 tons disappeared after it left Bunbury for Durban, South Africa in May 1903.(Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
THOMAS ST	BUNBURY	William Lemen Thomas was a Councillor from 1906 to 1908 and Mayor from 1918 to 1921. Morley John Thomas was a Councillor in 1935 and from 1944 to 1948, 1950 to 1953 and also from 1959 to 1960.(Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society). Dedicated and named in the Government Gazette on 29 June 1962 p.1659.
THOMAS ST	EAST BUNBURY	William Lemen Thomas was a Councillor from 1906 to 1908 and Mayor from 1918 to 1921. Morley John Thomas was a Councillor in 1935 and from 1944 to 1948, 1950 to 1953 and also from 1959 to 1960.(Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society). Dedicated and named in the Government Gazette on 29 June 1962 p.1659.
THUNDER WY	USHER	Anthony Leslie Thunder was a member of the Bunbury Council in 1958.(Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
THYME WY	GLEN IRIS	Wildflower theme. Name taken from "Western Australian Plant Names and Their Meanings" by F.A. Sharr (1978).
TILLEY CR	EAST BUNBURY	
TIMBER MILL PL	DAVENPORT	leads to a timber mill.
TIMPERLEY RD	SOUTH BUNBURY	William Henry Timperley arrived in WA with his family in 1851 on the MaryAnn and became Sergeant in Charge at Bunbury Police Station. He was subsequently Resident Magistrate in Bunbury from 1890 to 1905.(Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
TINGLE ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Surveyed and named by A R Bennett after Tinglewood in Devon, England. (GNC). However, many believe that the street is named after the tingle trees, which are eucalypts that grow only in small areas in the south of the State. (Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society). FIRST GAZ 290858 432/52
TIPPING ST	CAREY PARK	George Tipping was Mayor from 1921 to 1922.(Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
TOBIN PL	WITHERS	John Conway Tobin, Councillor (intermittently) May 1917 - November 1920.Reserve Register approval 7/12/1992 in File 323/1944 V6 P868.
TONE WY	USHER	The theme is Rivers, Creeks and Brooks from the south west of W.A. Reserve Register approval 15/05/1995 file 323/1944 v6 p.928.
TREEN ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	James Treen arrived at Australind in December 1940 on the Island Queen to assist in surveying the new town. Name proposed by the Municipality of Bunbury 28/5/1959 in file 323/1944 V2 page 133.(Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).

TREMANDRA WY	GLEN IRIS	Wildflower theme, name taken from "Western Australian Plant Names and Their Meanings" by F.A. Sharr (1978). This plant is a small shrub with purple blue flowers.
TRINITY RISE	COLLEGE GROVE	One of a group of streets in College Grove named after University colleges. Trinity College at Oxford University was founded in 1554-1555.(Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society). On Public Plan and Index Plan BG30/02.27 and 02.26
TROON CT	PELICAN POINT	Golfing theme.
TROTT ST	EAST BUNBURY	Thomas Trott, an ex-convict, was a bricklayer who built a cottage for his wife in King Road." Ellen's Cottage" is now used for bed and breakfast accommodation. (Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
TRUSTY ST	WITHERS	The Trusty brought settlers to Australind in 1842 and 1844 for the Western Australian Company. (Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
TUART ST	BUNBURY	The Tuart (Eucalyptus gomphocephala) was the dominant tree of the coastal areas in this region at the time of European settlement. There are now only small remnants left of the forests of this majestic tree. The Aboriginal name of the tree of is - tooart. (Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
TUART ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	The Tuart (Eucalyptus gomphocephala) was the dominant tree of the coastal areas in this region at the time of European settlement. There are now only small remnants left of the forests of this majestic tree. The Aboriginal name of the tree of is - tooart. (Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
TURNBERRY WY	PELICAN POINT	Golfing theme.
TURNER ST	BUNBURY	George Russell Turner, a surveyor came to WA in 1882 from the eastern colonies. He lived in Bunbury in the 1890s and build a home in the area. (Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
TUXFORD FAWY	USHER	J J Tuxford Councillor November 1897 - June 1900.Reserve Register approval 07/12/1992 file 323/1944 v6 p.868.
TWEEDIE ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Powell Tweedie was a member of the Bunbury City Band and the Light Horse Regiment. (Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
TWILIGHT TCE	CAREY PARK	Taken from names of Ships/Captains who visited Fremantle and Bunbury. The Twilight was a small cutter wrecked in a storm in 1872.(Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
UNDERWOOD ST	CAREY PARK	
UNIVERSITY CL	COLLEGE GROVE	Descriptive of the university theme in the development. On Public Plan and Index Plan BG30/02.27
UPPER ESP	BUNBURY	An esplanade is an open level place provided for public walks or drives, especially near the sea
VENEZIA BVD	PELICAN POINT	Theme is Grand Canals. Venezia is Italian for Venice.
VENN ST	EAST BUNBURY	Henry Whittall Venn arrived in 1865 on the Warriorr. He was MLC for Wellington from 1880 to 1890 and MLA from 1890 to 1896. He was Commissioner of Railways and Director of Public Works. He was responsible for many of the public works carried out in the Bunbury area in the 1890s.(Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
VERBENA BVD	GLEN IRIS	Name follows a flora theme. Reserve Register Approval - 25 November 1991.
VERSCHUER PL	DAVENPORT	John James Peter Verschuer was a Councillor from 1934 to 1935 and Mayor from 1935 to 1937.(Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).

	1	
VICKERY ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	F W Vickery owned a large estate in the Mangles area, now subdivided. He helped organise a scheme after World War II that brought English migrants to WA and many of them settled in the area. (Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society). Vickery Street on Public Plan, LTO Diagrams 28964, 28933, 28965.
VICTORIA ST	BUNBURY	Queen Victoria, Queen of England from 1837 to 1901. She died aged81 years. (Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
VIEW ST	BUNBURY	
VITTORIA RD	GLEN IRIS	Vitoria (spelt with one t) is in north-western Spain. It was the location of the decisive battle of the Peninsular War in 1813 in which the Duke of Wellington finally broke Napoleon's control over Spain. (Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society). Road formerly in Picton now in Glen Iris.
VITTORIA RD	PICTON	Vitoria (spelt with one t) is in north-western Spain. It was the location of the decisive battle of the Peninsular War in 1813 in which the Duke of Wellington finally broke Napoleon's control over Spain. (Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society). Road formerly in Picton now in Glen Iris.
VITTORIA RD	VITTORIA	Vitoria (spelt with one t) is in north-western Spain. It was the location of the decisive battle of the Peninsular War in 1813 in which the Duke of Wellington finally broke Napoleon's control over Spain. (Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society). Road formerly in Picton now in Glen Iris.
VIXEN ST	WITHERS	Taken from names of ships/coastal vessels used in the early days of the State. Names supplied by Archivist
WAKEFIELD AV	WITHERS	The Australind settlement was based on ideas developed by Edward Gibbon Wakefield, who was also a director of the Western Australian Company in 1840.(Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society). FIRST APP 1436/69 170671
WALKER ST	EAST BUNBURY	John Leonard Walker was a Bunbury Solicitor. (Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
WALLIS RD	DAVENPORT	Matthew Edward Wallis, Councillor February 1898 - November 1898.Reserve Register approval 7/12/1992 in File 323/1944 V6 P868.
WALLRODT CR	GLEN IRIS	Carl Waldwrodt owned land in this area (name misspelt). (Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society). Road formerly in Picton Junction now in Picton. Road formerly in Picton now in Glen Iris.
WALTER ST	CAREY PARK	Walter Little Hastie, an old pioneer, well known as a Blacksmith, Coachbuilder and Wheelright in the early 1900's.
WARATAH CR	SOUTH BUNBURY	One of a group of streets named on a botanical theme. The Waratah is a plant which grows in subtropical areas of the eastern states. (Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
WARD ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Joseph Laurence R Ward was a Councillor from 1953 to 1955.(Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
WARREN ST	EAST BUNBURY	Named after Admiral Warren. (GNC).
WARWICK PL	USHER	
WASHINGTON AV	USHER	South side of road in Usher locality.
WASHINGTON AV	WITHERS	South side of road in Usher locality.

WASS DR	GLEN IRIS	Named after Mr Ernest James Wass (1871-1920) and Mrs Janet Wass (18070-1959) as the family had a direct link with this land for over 100 years. Mr Wass settled in Bunbury in 1895, married Miss Janet Bedwell in 1898 and they had 6children. Mr Wass served as a member of the local Road Board for many years &was a member of the Wellington Agricultural Society. It is believed he owned one of the first private cars in Bunbury, a 1912 T-Model Ford. Four acre &Wass established 2 butcher shops in Bunbury and one in each of Collie, Waroona and Busselton as well as the Bunbury Bacon Factory (1913). Because of these ventures they became the largest livestock buyers in the SW of the State. Mr Wass's son Leslie took over the family land and butchering interests in1931 and maintained a continuous interest through primary production with the land now known as "Vittoria Heights". His son Donald continued the interest from 1953 until recently and still has an interest in the present development.
WATERWITCH ST	CAREY PARK	Ships & Captains
WATTLE ST	BUNBURY	Named after the wattle tree.(Ref:File6140/1926v2pg34).
WEBBER ST	CAREY PARK	MR CHARLES FREDERICK WEBBER. Born in Bunbury and lived his entire life there. Prominent member of the Bunbury branch of Waterside Workers Federation and served for a considerable time as Branch President. Long serving member of the Port Authority. Active in various P&C organisations and a prominent sportsman. Reserve register approval 28/12/83 corres 323/44V5 page 646.
WELLINGTON ST	BUNBURY	named by Surveyor Turner in 1898 after the Duke of Wellington.
WENN CT	SOUTH BUNBURY	Pioneering family. Reserve register approval 14/3/79 corres 323/1944v4 page 509.
WEST RD	SOUTH BUNBURY	Most westerly of the Board's area.
WESTWOOD ST	WITHERS	PIONEER OF OLD AUSTRALIND SETTLEMENT-172FIRST APP 1436/69 130569
WETHERLY DR	PICTON	Mr Leonard Wetherly is one of the City's longest serving members, being employed at the age of 29 in 1946, until his retirement in 1980.Reserved Register approval 10/01/1991 file 323/1944 v5 p.781.
WEXFORD L	BUNBURY	The Sisters of St John of God were formed in France and moved to Ireland in a period between 1871 and 1874, basing themselves in Wexford. An appeal for funds raised 400 pounds sterling to support the Sisters in caring for the ill in Ireland. It is from this Order that the Sisters of St John's (supported by the people of Wexford) made the move to Albany in Western Australia and finally to Bunbury in 1926.
WHALE VIEW	BUNBURY	Name is Miscellaneous.
WHATMAN WY	WITHERS	CLERK BUNBURY RAIL DEPOT-SEE P78
WHITE ST	EAST BUNBURY	Possibly named after the late John White who was a Board member & Chairman for many years.
WHITLEY PL	WITHERS	PIONEER OF OLD AUSTRALIND SETTLEMENT-172FIRST APP 1436/69 270571
WILKERSON WY	WITHERS	Former Councillor. First approved 27th May 1971 in File 1436/69.Following an enquiry from the City of Bunbury in November 1995 it was found that "Wilkerson Way" is shown on the Survey Index Plan, the Public Plan, Approvals of 27/5/1971 & 27/5/1981 and Gazettal of 7/8/1981 page 3217 (MiscPlan 1123)
WILKES ST	CAREY PARK	The Wilkes family were pioneer settlers in the locality. This road leads to the level crossing on the main Picton Road known as Wilkes Crossing.
WILLIAM ST	BUNBURY	E Williams was Town Clerk from 1909 to 1912.(Origins supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society) North side of road in Bunbury locality.
WILLIAM ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	E Williams was Town Clerk from 1909 to 1912.(Origins supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society) North side of road in Bunbury locality.

WILLIS COVE	PELICAN POINT	Lieutenant Willis was with Preston at Port Leschenault in 1830 (Ref Bunbury National Estate Study (1978) by Ian Molyneaux).
WILLOUGHBY ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	Named by Mr Money, the subdivider, after his home town in England. (Origins supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society)
WILLOW DR	SOUTH BUNBURY	The common peppermint tree (Agonis flexuosa) is often called the native willow.
WILSON RD	DAVENPORT	Albert Henry Wilson was a Councillor from 1962 to 1963 and Mayor from 1963 to 1966.(Origins supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society)
WILSON ST	CAREY PARK	
WIMBRIDGE RD	GLEN IRIS	Wm. Matthew Wimbridge (Dec'd) was one of Picton's best known identities for many years and owned property in the locality. ROAD FORMERLY IN PICTON JUNCTION, NOW IN PICTON.
WIMBRIDGE RD	PICTON	Wm. Matthew Wimbridge (Dec'd) was one of Picton's best known identities for many years and owned property in the locality. ROAD FORMERLY IN PICTON JUNCTION , NOW IN PICTON .
WINDICH WY	CAREY PARK	Tommy Windich was an Aboriginal tracker who accompanied John and Alexander Forrest on their explorations of the country, including the expedition from Perth through the centre to Adelaide. He died in 1876 and is buried in Esperance. The Forrest brothers had inscribed on the headstone of his grave "He was an aboriginal of great intelligence and fidelity".(Origins supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society) FIRST APP 323/44V3 131170
WINSOR ST	PICTON	Gazetted on Plan 5221.Commemorates Ex-Serviceman of the area for the 1914-18 War. ROAD FORMERLY IN PICTON JUNCTION , NOW IN PICTON .
WINTHROP AV	COLLEGE GROVE	One of a group of streets in College Grove named after university colleges. Winthrop Hall, named after benefactor Sir Winthrop Hacket, is a residential collage at the University of WA. Public Plan and Index Plan BG30/02.26 and 02.27
WINTON ST	CAREY PARK	Named after a member of the Higgins family. Family name connected with the Carey family who were the original owners of this locality.
WISBEY ST	CAREY PARK	Charles Wisbey arrived on the Victory with his wife, son and mother in 1854. He became Bunbury's first Mayor in 1887 and again from 1893 to 1894. He served on the council from 1880 to 1894 when he died in office. Origins supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society)
WISTERIA CT	SOUTH BUNBURY	Botanical theme :Reserve Register Approval 6/9/99. Pg. 118, Corres:1560/94 V1.
WITHERS CR	BUNBURY	Rev Joseph Withers was colonial Chaplain in Bunbury from 1863 to 1893. His descendants have been involved in the development of Bunbury since that time. (Origins supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society)
WITTENOOM ST	BUNBURY	Rev John Burdett Wittenoom was Colonial Chaplain from 1829 to 1855. His descendants farmed on the land he was granted at "Gwambygine", Beverley. (Origins supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society)
WOLLASTON CR	EAST BUNBURY	
WOLLASTON ST	BUNBURY	Rev John Ramsden Wollaston arrived on the Henry in 1841 with his wife and family. He built St Mark's Church, Picton in 1842. He became the first Archeacon of WA in 1849 (see also Charterhouse Close, Ramsden Road, St Mark's Place). (Origins supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society) Miscellaneous Plan 1123 gazetted 7/8/1981.
WOOD ST	SOUTH BUNBURY	

WOODLEY RD	GLEN IRIS	Named after the late Clifford Woodley who was Foreman of the Board. He served in both wars and was killed in Malaya on 20 April 1945. he was a Corporal in the 2/3rd Machine gun Battalion. (GNC) and (Origin supplied by Bunbury Historical Society). ROAD FORMERLY IN PICTON JUNCTION, NOW IN PICTON .Road formerly in Picton now in Glen Iris.
WOODROW ST	CAREY PARK	Jeff Woodrow was Bunbury's first full-time postmaster. He later became Chief Inspector of Post Offices. He was a Councillor from 1873 to 1874.(Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
WOONNAR ST	CAREY PARK	Aboriginal word for Ti-Tree (see page 24 of corres 181/54v1)
WORCESTOR BEND	DAVENPORT	"University Colleges at Oxford".
WRIGHT ST	WITHERS	The Samuel Wright, and American whaler of 372 tons under the command of Captain Coffin, was wrecked in a storm in July 1840. The location of the wreck has been found under the carpark next to the Mangrove Walk. (also see Samuel Wright Street). (Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
XAVIER ST	CAREY PARK	Sister Xavier was a music teacher at the Convent school in Bunbury for about50 years and she founded The Convent of Mercy in Wittenoom Street of which she was the Reverend Mother for a period. She was very widely known throughout the district.
YABINI CT	SOUTH BUNBURY	An Aboriginal word meaning stars.
YARDLEY CT	USHER	Councillor from August 1920 - November 1921.Reserve Register approval 7/12/1992 in File 323/1944 V6 P868.Road formerly in Withers now in Usher.
YATE WY	GLEN IRIS	The yate (Eucalyptus cornuta) is a common tree in the southwestern coastal and sub coastal areas of the State. (Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
YOOKSON RD	PICTON	FORM YOOKSON ST 1121/63P128 020368 Burma-Siam railway. ROAD FORMERLY IN PICTON JUNCTION , NOW IN PICTON .
YOOKSON WEST RD	PICTON	SSD Map B6 W 38
YORLA RD	CAREY PARK	Possibly an Aboriginal word for paperbark tree (pages 2 & 24 corres 181/54)
YOUNG CL	CAREY PARK	Ships & Captains
ZAKNIC PL	EAST BUNBURY	Nikola Zaknic was a Councillor from 1979 to 1982 and from 1984 to 1990. He was a well known local identity. (Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).
ZOE ST	BUNBURY	Zoe Spencer was the youngest daughter of William Spencer who owned and subdivided the land. (Origin supplied by Cecily Brown, Bunbury Historical Society).